
DAVID SAWICKI (left) and Ian Kerr, both employed with
Tetra Tech, prepare to enter and inspect sections of the Nestles
building last Wednesday morning. The Environmental Pro-
tection Agency contracted with the Detroit engineering firm
to conduct a site assessment.

A TETRA TECH worker scans the turf in front of the Nestles
Building in search of possible underground storage tanks.

EPA conducts Nestles
building site assessment
Cass City residents who

passed by the <ftd Nestles
building last week may have
wondered if there had been ,

and PCBs," he added. *They
also 'tapped' the 2 unopened
drums and took samples of
materials in those drums."

some sort of toxic waste ac-
cident at the site.
A few men dressed in pro-

tective suits milled in and
out of the building, while
another worker manned an
unusual piece of equipment
used to detect underground
storage tanks.

The activity, which began
Wednesday morning and was
expected to continue into
Thursday, was a site assess-
ment designed to evaluate
the threat, if any, due to pos-
sible contaminants within

, the building, according to
Cass City Village Manager
Frank Sheridan.
Sheridan said the team from

N; Tetra Tech, a major engineer-
ing firm based in Detroit, in-

spected the builduig and col-
lected, sample's of possible
contaminants, "This in-
cluded entering the building
to take air samples, paint
samples and samples,of ma-

be; asbestos

Those samples will be
tested and a complete report
should be available in a
month or so, Sheridan noted.
'Tetra Tech also did a search

of the site for underground
storage tanks and other bur-
ied drums," he said, "The
readings showed some metal
objects. The DP\V assisted
with the work, including dig-
ging up the ground where the
technician had metal read-
ings. The only metal found
were items such as rebar,
nails, other assorted building
material and some slag.
"This site assessment will

give us, or the possible new
owner of the site, a heads up,
. .on the site and may give us
a means to get a cost estimate
to clean up the', site,"
Sheridan said.
The site assessment was ar-

ranged by officials from the
Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) with assis-
tance from Michigan Depart-

ment of Environmental Qual-
• itv" • ' • ' • " ' - • ' •'"
ll/' ' • . ; _ , • :.. / -111 ,'

According to Sheridan, EPA
officials became interested
in the site when the village
applied for $108,000 in
grant funding last spring to
pay for a comprehensive as-
sessment of the Nestles prop-
erty. ' • - . . . - • • . " •'." ••

"They (EPA) think the
building is bad enough and
we're small enough;" said
Sheridan, who noted last
week's site assessment was
conducted free of charge for
the village.

Village officials have
worked for years to encour-
age property owners arid/or
develppers to either renovate
or demolish the Church
Street building. In recent
years the owners of the
building were Francisco and
Hazel Risken, however, offi-
cials have not been able to
locate the couple.

A local co-partnership has
filed suite against the
Riskens, claiming the couple
is thousands of dollars be-
hind in land contract pay-
ments and back taxes.

More recently, state offi-
cials took over ownership of
the building following tax
foreclosure. Sheridan said
the state's first attempt to sell
the property at auction will .
be sometime in mid-Septem-
ber. The low bid must be at
least $,16,400, the amount of

taxes.;' '•H:';;:>i;-'t ,-"'•
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Vets: "We won't file for
sign variance in

by Tom Montgomery
Editor

A defiant Cass City VFW
membership said Friday they
won't file for a sign ordi-
nance variance as village of-
ficials have asked.

Several members gathered
briefly Friday morning to
mark the end of a 30-day
deadline village officials
had given them to apply for
the variance. The members
gathered in front of the fo-
cus of the debate - a patriotic
painting on the north wall of
the post annex building - re-
cited the pledge and shared
a prayer.

"Our membership is hold-
ing fast that we will not file
for a variance because it's a
mural," post Commander
Bob Guza said. "We are not
going to admit that this is a
sign. We're not going to do
it.

"We feel that if we/file uri-

Sheridan said the images
painted on the annex build-
ing are considered a "wall
sign" in the local sign ordi-
nance, which allows such
signs provided they'pertain
to the use of the building and
meet certain size restrictions.

Sheridan said the>post was
asked to apply for the $25
permit both before and after
the girls started painting.
"They were asked to stop and
get a sign permit, and they
were asked at least 4 times."

Post officials did apply for
a sign permit, but Sheridan

denied the request, saying
the mural did not meet the
ordinance requirements.
Sheridan sent the post a let-

ter July 22, stating members
had 30 days to remove or re-
duce the mural to a legal size
of 18 square feet, reapply for
a zoning permit, or apply to
the village zoning board of
appeals for a variance.
"When I didn't get a re-
sponse, I tried to set up a
meeting, and I was rebuffed."
Sheridan estimated the cost

of going through the zoning
board of appeals at $200 to

$225. And, he noted, with 3
veterans on the board, it's
likely the post would 'have
been awarded the variance.
However, he said, "Money

is not the issue (for the post).
It's the principle - 'it's our
building and you can't tell
us what to do."
Sheridan, a U.S. Army vet-

eran who joined the local
VFW post last week "just to
show them I'm not against
them", acknowledged the is-
sue has become emotionally
charged, with a number of
area residents expressing

their concerns both in per-
son and in "letters to the edi-
tor".
However, he said, his posi-

tion all along has been to
strictly follow the procedures
in place.
"There's more going on than

this. This has been going on
with some of their properties
since last May, last A'pril.
They expanded their parking
lot without permission,"
Sheridan said, noting the lot
does not meet village code
requirements. "So that's go-
ing to hit them, too."

For closed Deford Building

Board to explore new use
The goal meeting that pre- room

ceded the regular monthly in o'theractipn^e written
;meeting of the Cassi City" goal recommendation' of

REGULAR MEETING

we're admitting it's a sign,"
Guza added. "It's up to them
to do what they have to do,
and we'll go from there."
Cass City Village Manager

Frank Sheridan, meanwhile,
says he will consider his op-
tions, including slapping the,
post with a $100 ticket.
"I had a meeting set up with

them (post officers) Thursday
to see what we could resolve
and they canceled the meet-
ing and said they had noth-
ing to say. So they wouldn't
even meet with me,"
Sheridan said Monday.

Sheridan is also consider-
ing contacting officials at the
Department of Micliigan Vet-
erans for Foreign Wars in
Lansing because "they're (lo-
cal post) in violation of their
charter by not following lo-
cal laws."

The disagreement was
sparked earlier this summer
when Sheridan told post.'
members that they needed a
sign permit. The large paint-
ing, created by area teens
Ashley Hadd and Sara Guc,
features the Pledge of Alle-
giance and an Eagle wrapped
in the American flag*

Resident
questions
new tax

The Cass City Village
Council's decision last year
to take advantage of an old
law allowing the village to
collect a summer promotion
fee drew the ire of one resi-
dent at a monthly meeting
Monday night.:

Jackie Freiburger ques-
tioned the legality of the $40
tax, which first appeared oh
summer tax bills. "We had
no vote on it, we had no say
on it, and I'm concerned"
Freiburger said.

The law enabling villages
to collect funds for summer
promotion activities was en-
acted in the 1920s. Locally,
the increase totaled .84 pf a
mill, although village taxes
have increase less than that -
about a quarter of amill- duevy
..'He îtur̂

school provided much of the
significant action taken by
board members.

A goal to explore alterna-
tive use for the empty Deford

• School building sparked the
most significant action of the
night and resulted in the
carding of a special meeting
prior to the regular meeting
Sept. 22.
At that meeting experienced

personnel will be invited to
attend to explore turning the
building into a school for
alternative education or one
for gifted students.
That meeting and the regu-

lar meeting that will follow
is open to the public and will
be held in the speech room
rather than the regular board-

ter physical conditioning
and healthy diets for stu-
dents was adopted. Discus-,
sion indicated that some of
the recommendations for a
better physical conditioning
program have been started.

Other goals from previous
years will continue. The
school board members will

, donate a day of their time to
school activities in addition
to their regular duties as a
board member. The school
will continue to strive to im-
prove its core curriculum
alignment throughout all
grades and strive'to make all
operations as student, parent
and community friendly as
possible.

regular meeting was routine.
A request by Shelly Miller
to establish a "Spirit Pro-
gram" at the school was ap-
proved after long discussion.
Voting against the proposal
was David Knight and
Teresa Rabideau abstained.

The program is to stock
clothing and other items to
promote Red Hawk school
spirit. Miller will be the
project manager and will re-
ceive a 15 percent commis-
sion on items sold in the
store.
Knight was concerned that

the store would hamper
fund-raising efforts by other
school groups such as the
band- boosters or football
teams. Miller said that she
would not interfere with any

fundraisers by any group.
A grievance was appealed,,

ity_ijLthg_.LJ_iQ:the,bQardbv.the.Cass.Citv_,-
Education Support Person-
nel Association. It was heard
in a closed session as re-
quested by Carol Long and
was denied.

OTHER BUSINESS

Chad Daniels was granted
permission to take about 7
students on a theater trip to
London, England during
spring vacation. They will
be accompanied by 4 adults.
The trip is expected to cost
adults about $1,200 and stu-
dents $1,100. There will be
no cost to the school.

Ed Pasant, special projects
coordinator and assistant
principal, was granted a

Please turn to back page.

CASS CITY VFW members gathered for a brief ceremony Friday morning mark-
ing the end of a 30-day deadline given to the post by the village to file for a
zoning variance. The veterans say they won't ask for a variance for what they
say is a patriotic mural, not a sign. ;
'̂ ^£?^ . ' . . • ' • ., . . ' ' . . - ; '
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The granddaughter of local
couple Robert and Ilene
MacKay has made it to the
top. Seventeen-year-old
Danielle Ely, a senior at
Brethren High School in
Brethren, has received na-
tional and congressional
awards in the past few
months.

This past school year Ely
submitted artwork to the U.S.
Congressional Art Competi-
tion. This year's theme was
"The American Family". Her
piece was chosen from hun-
dreds of contestants to place
in the top 12 for the state of
Michigan.

Ely's artwork is traveling
around Michigan on display
with the other winners, and
has a final destination of
Washington, D.C. where it
will remain until next May.
A calendar will be published
with all 12 contestant win-
ners for 2004. As part of her
award, she and her family
w^re invited to havej)runch^
whh^OTrgressinTii^Pere"
Hoekstra in Hoiland, Mich.,
and was presented with her
U.S. Congressional Art Award
by the congressman person-
ally.

Ely has won 2 contests de-
signing T-shirts, one for West
Shore College, North West
Michigan Career Prepara-
tion, and one for Brethren's
Service Learning program.
She sold her first painting at
the age of 16 to a member of
the National Teachers Asso-
ciation, and has had a steady
stream of customers since.

Her area of expertise is in
portraits, but she also does
still life and landscapes, in
all mediums.

Ely plans to attend Ferris
State University in the fall
and major as an art teacher.
On a national level, Ely is a

member of the Brethren High
School Varsity Competitive
Cheerleading squad, which
has just earned a bid to com-
pete at the CANAM Interna-
tional Cheerleading Compe-
tition. They will be travel-
ing to Myrtle Beach, South

Carolina, March 19-21.
Ely has been a member of

the varsity squad since she
was a freshman, and holds
the record "for the highest
basket toss at Brethren High
School, flying to a dizzying
height of 22 feet in the air.
During the last 3 years, the
BBS Cheer Team has quali-
fied twice for the MCCA
State Championship,
v. Ely received her highest

July'26','traveling to
Michigan State University to
attend the United
Cheerleading Association
summer camp. There she had
a chance to compete indi-
vidually for a spot on the
UCA National Varsity AH
Star Team.

There were approximately
100 cheerleaders from all
over the state of Michigan
attending, and approxi-
mately 50 cheerleaders try-
ing out for one of the cov-
eted spots on the national
team. Ely competed against
32 seniors for a place on the

"Varsity'CheerTearri. Shehas
choreographed the J.V.
team's competition routines
this year

"Danielle has aspirations of
being a competitive
Cheerleading coach, I
thought that this would give
her the opportunity to show
what she can do," said Terry
(MacKay} Ely, the J.V. Coach
at BHS. "She has been such
an inspiration and role
model for my squad; they all
love her, and credit Danielle
with hejping to get them to
where they are today."

Mark Your Calendars
for the

ELKTON

August 28 - Sept. 1, 2OO3
Fun For The Whole Family!

• Midway & Carnival • Tractor Pulls
•• Demolition Derby * Craft Show/Flea Market
• Moto-Cross • Chicken B.B.Q.

Grand Parade • Enduro Races

LIVE MUSIC In The Entertainment Tent
Parrott Hedz - Friday... 9 p.m. -1a.m.

Jimm Jammers-Saturday... 3 p.m,-6 p.m.
Country Music by Bob Schaffer, #1 PavilKon - Saturday... 6:30 p.nt.

J.B.S. Classic Rock Band... 9p.m.-la.m.

'Pre-Sale1

Tickets
20 for $10

i available at
.on'sPai
Store,
Elkton.

Arnold Amusement Pay
One Price/

Armbands,
Available
12pm-5pm<

&
5pm-llf

1 For More Information CheckUs Out On The Web [Everyday
www.elktonchambcr.com or 989-375-4328

Friday - Saturday & Sunday
29th - 30tfi& 31st

everyone a
great time at

celebration! ^ -888-282-4932 ,
11 S. Main St. • Box 650, Pigeon, Ml 48755 • Fax: 989-453-7393
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'It's a boy!
CASS CITY, MICHIGAN

DANIELLE ELY, granddaughter of local couple Robert and
Ilene MacKay, has ''made it to the top", receiving national
and congressional awards over the past few months.

Ely -winning top awards
varsity team.
All cheerleaders had to per-

form a cheer, a dance routine,
a jump and had the option of
doing gymnastics. Ely en-
tered the competitive floor
with a round off-back hand-
spring, and let her spirit show
with every move and earned
the title of All Star. Only 20
percent of the cheerleaders
trying out across the nation
make the team. Ely will be
traveling to London, En-
gland, with her teammates to
perform in London's 2004
New Year's Day parade. Trav-
eling with her will be her
mother, Terry (MacKay) Ely
and her grandparents, Rob-
ert and Ilene MacKay.

"We are very proud of
Danielle and all her accom-
plishments," said her grand-
mother, Ilene MacKay.

Along with the national and
congressional awards,
Danielle also received two

, awards last.'

Bradley John Pohlod

—Katie announces the arrival
of her brother, Bradley John
Pohlod, born on June 16,
2003 at 4:57 p.m. at Lapeer
Regional Hospital.
Bradley weighed 8 pounds,

4 ounces and was 20 inches
long.

His parents are Victor and
Shelli Pohlod of Cass City.
Maternal grandparents are

Tom and Diane Peruski of
Cass City. His paternal grand-
parents are Roger and
Maryann Pchlod of King-
ston.

His maternal great-grand-
parents are Sophie and the
late Joe Peruski of Ubly and
his paternal great-grandpar-
ents are John and Helen
Pohlod of Kingston and
Mary Sabo and the late Louis
Sabo of Kingston.

Osentoski
among
top 20
H. Jerry Osentoski recently

attended the 20th Anniver-
sary Convention for The
Sports Section, where he was
presented an award for being
in the top 20 producing fran-
chises for the 2002-2003
year.

The Sports Section is the
world's number one picture
day provider, specializing in
youth sports photography.
The Sports Section's interna-
tional headquarters is lo-
cated in Duluth, Ga,
While there for the convex.

tion, Osentoski attended th^
grand-opening of-the inter-
national headquarters' new
facility. There are currently
165 franchise owners
throughout the U.S., Canada,
New Zealand and Australia.
Each franchise is indepen-
dently owned and operated
and they operate within pro-
tected territories.

H. Jerry and Debra
Osentoski have owned their
franchise since 1990 and are
based in Ubly. Their fran-
chise territory includes the
Thumb, Blue Water and Tri-
City areas.

There's not a whole lot to
recommend getting older.
Senior discounts aren't al!
that great. However, after
spending my allotted hour at
Wal-Mart one day last week
while my husband was at
therapy, I decided it could be
worse.
It was the hottest day of the

out in force with non-too-
agreeable offspring, en-
gaged in the Back-To-
School shopping experi-
ence.

The aisles were crowded
with families trying in vain
to reach a compromise on
clothing, along with those
who'd obviously given that
up as a lost cause a long time
ago.
The most commonly over-

heard expression was "I've
gotta get out of here!", ut-
tered through clenched
teeth.

No, my friend, I wouldn't
trade places with them if you
knocked 30 years off my age.
I was all too happy to pick
up my antacid, prunes and
bunion pads and leave with-
out a hassle.

I have no doubt that those
mothers were trying to do
what was best for their kids
and their respective budgets.
Mothers do that. But 'their
good intentions aren't al-
ways appreciated.
All of this reminded me of

some famous "Mother
Quotes" that appeared on the
You Make Me Laugh
website. Consider:

PAUL REVBRE'S
MOTHER: "I don't care
where you think you have to
go, young man. Midnight is
past your curfew!"
MONA LISA'S MOTHER:

"After all that money your
father and I spent on braces,
that's the biggest smile you
can give us?"

HUMPTY DUMPTY'S
MOTHER: "Humpty, if I've
told you once,*I;ve told you
a hundred times not -to sit on

don't care what you've dis-
covered, Christopher. You
still could have written!"
BABE RUTH'S MOTHER:

"Babe, how many times have
I told you - quit playing ball
in the house! That's the third
broken window this week!"

MICHELANGELO'S
MOTHER: "Mike, can't you
paint on the walls like other
children? Do you have any
idea how hard it is to get that
stuff off the ceiling?"
NAPOLEON'S MOTHER:

"All right, Napoleon, if you're
not hiding your report card
inside your jacket, take your
hand out of there and prove
it!"

BATMAN'S MOTHER:
"It's a nice car, Bruce, but do
you realize how much the
insurance is going to cost?"
LITTLE MISS MUFFET'S

MOTHER: "Well, all I can
say is if you don't get off
your tuffet and start clean-
ing your room, there'll be a
lot more spiders around
here!"

ALBERT EINSTEIN'S
MOTHER: "But, Albert, it's
your senior picture. Can't
you do something about
your hair? Styling gel,
mousse, something...?"

GEORGE
W A S H I N G T O N ' S
MOTHER: "The next time I
catch you throwing money
across the Potomac, you can
kiss your allowance
goodby!" ,
GOLDILOCKS'MOTHER:

"I've got a bill here for a
busted chair from the bear
family. You know anything
about this, Goldie?"
SUPERMAN'S MOTHER:
"Clark, your father and I
have discussed it. and we've
decided to get you your own
telephone line. Now will
you stop spending so much
time in all those phone
booths?"

THOMAS EDISON'S
MOTHER: "Of course, I'm
proud that you invented the
elecliic, light,,Thomas* Now,,,
turn off that light and get to

_bed!";.. • .'.' ;--.-r,^X^vr.

Helen and Don Carlile

Copeland, Carlile
vows

Don Carlile and Helen
Copeland were married Sat-"
urday, July 26, 2003 in
Shabbona United Methodist
Church, with Pastor.Ellen
Burns officiating.

Sandra Atkins of Bliiffton,
South Carolina, only child
of the bride, was the matron

of honorand Dana Carlile of
Webster; New York, only
child of the groom, was .the
best man.
A dinner reception followed

in the fellowship hall Those
attending were from Arizona,
Nebraska, Canada and New
York, as well as Michigan.

Corner of M-81 and Deckerville Rd.

Huge Summer
Savings Sale!

Thursday, SepteniberUth
Friday, September 12th

Saturday, September 13th

Stop in and receive a w*hopplrig
75% off all clothing AND 50% off

all other merchandise!
. (Excludes all furniture and consignment items.) _/

A Subscription to the Cass City Chronicle
f makes a Wonderful Wedding Gift

ten to Me? Noooo."
COLUMBUS' MOTHER: "I

Senior Menu
Senior Dining Center
Sponsored by HDC
6106 Beechwood Drive
Cass City, MI48726

Call Lois JRemsing before
8:45 a.m. on the day you wish
to come, 872-5089. This is a
non smoking dining center.
Please bring your own table
service. '

AUG.29

Friday - Baked chicken,
squash, Jel 1-0 with fruit,
bread, brownie.

Collection
for batteries,
tires set

The Sanilac County MSU
Extension and Sanilac Soil
Conservation District will be
sponsoring a tire and vehicle
battery collection Saturday,
Sept. 6, between 8 a.m, and 1
p.m. at the Tri-City Landfill.
The cost is: car tires - $ 1.507

tire, light truck tires - $2.25/
tire, semi-tractor and imple-
ment tires - $5/tire, and trac-
tor tires - $1.25/inch of the
tire width. Vehicle batteries
will be recycled at no charge.
No limits and no appoint-
ments are necessary.

For more information, call
the Sanilac County MSU
Extension office at (810)
648-2515.

Register your 2003 WEDDING at

CORBISHLEY'S

and Receive CEaEiP V°w

ENTIRE Wedding Outfit!

Order must be placed by September 27,2003.
* Sale includes all Tuxedos, Vests,

Shoes and Jewelry
• Groom's Tux FREE during this sale period

with 5 paid tuxedo rentals
• Ring Bearer's Tux 1/2 Off1

with 5 paid tuxedo rentals
•Exclude! Bud<nt Collection

TUXEDO SALE PRICES START AT $39.95

Register your 2003 Wedding at
CorbisMey's store or by phone,

Across from the
Courthouse In

Downtown
Bad Axe

989-269-8441 .Evening
Appointment*

Available

MEN'S WEAR t TUXEDO SHOP
BADAXB

•What are you paying for "free" checking?
•Are you paying fees for writing checks on your account?

•Are you paying fees for making deposits to
your account?

•Are you paying fees for every item in your deposit?
•Are you paying fees for "excessive transactions"

to your account?

Bay City
989/667-7200

Thumb National

Caseville Cass City
989/856-22'47' 989/872-43U

www.thumbnational.com

Pigeon
989/453-3113
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Rabbit Tracks

(And anyone else he can
get to help)'
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Library set to unveil
new young adult area

PAGE THREE

Thebackforfy
02000 Rog« Pond by Roger Pond

For more than a year,
Rawson Memorial Library
Director Kate VanAuken has
been dreaming of creating an
area in the library geared to-
wards young adults, ages 12
to 18. .
"The library has quite a bit

for younger children and
adults, but nothing specifi-
cally for this age group;"
VanAuken said. "The young

wemen will be published: -One-trf: the stories is about the adults-need a placer-aside

As always when holidays arrive on Mondays, the Chronicle
will publish a day later than normal. Look for the paper on
the newsstands on Wednesday and in the mail Thursday.

No changes are made in deadlines for submitting news or
advertising copy for the edition. '

**********

Next week the Chronicle and the community's salute to
_'_ * • *«« I ' l' -I > 4 • ' .n.' jt * i *

new area, Then, this past
April, they decided to raise
money with a bake sale to
pay for books they selected,"
VanAuken said. "The bake
sale was such a success, they
did it again in August with
the same results.".

She noted that each of the
sales was held in conjunction
with the Friends of the Li-
brary Magazine and Annual

Cass City Women's Club. Ordinarily we are pleased and grate-
ful just to receive the information about the topic under
consideration. ,

It's unusual to have the information submitted in a story
fashion that needed only a lead sentence to be published
unchanged.
What's REALLY unusual is that it was written by Mardeli

Ware, who is 9 1 (that's no misprint) years old.

The senior citizen lunches, held in Cass City 3 times a
week, attracts a group that may be as interested in the con-
versation and companionship as they are in the food.

One of the most popular members is Lois Remsing, who
celebrated a birthday at the luncheon last week that was
highlighted by a large decorated cake.

She appreciated that and I'm sure she will enjoy the $50-
plus that the group spontaneously collected in an impromptu
effort to show appreciation for the popular Remsing.

It's time to exercise something
other than your mind.

Rnilly, i plan to woric oui rim fits a mull ftudcnt
budget and a buiy nudon tthcdulc. Curva ii 30-
minute ficra, cwnnwiuouc weight loa. and all die
Uffon you need to
tchicvc your guli

The power to amaze )t)und£"

.'!. (9&f 872*699 ",'<
6519 Main Street

. . -Caw CityrMl~48726V
Ottr 6,000 Ittoiauuiert* jo*.

. Vbid wfarn Fmhibimt Not nlid wiiK uvr «hit rmnuHMHuJ olTn.

Chronicle Liners
^X work Like Magic!

Cass City ChronlciT
6550 Main St.

01 CusCiiy
Phone 872-2010

from school, to feel comfort-
able and to hang out with
friends or use the computers."
Now, VanAuken's dream has

become reality, and the com-
munity, especially young
adults, are invited to see the
new area Sept. 6. The un-
veiling will.take place dur-
ing an open house from 11
a.m. to 1p.m.

"There will be fresh paint,
new furnishings and many
new materials along with
giveaways, drawings and re-
freshments," VanAuken said.

The new library area was
created thanks in part to a
group of young people who
volunteered their time, ac-
cording VanAuken.

"This past year has seen a
group known as the Young
Adult Advisory Group form

, and pro vide direction to help
an area in the library trans-
form into a place where
young adults would like to
hang out," she explained.

Members of the advisory
group are Ariel Veneziano,
Chelsea Depner, Ethan
Damm, Caleb Arp, Ean
Elliott, Sarah Reed, Kyle
Swanson and Tommy Bums.

"These middle schoolers
made suggestions for fur-
nishings and materials for die

51 attend
Wills
reunion

The Stanley Wills and
Velma Wills Hyatt family re-
union was held Aug. 3y at the.
Gerald Lowe residence ift
Defend __._^lj^±
Forty-nine family members

plus tw.o visitors attended.
Family traveled from Wash-
ington, D.C., Maine, Geor-
gia, Illinois, Ypsilanti,
Harrison Township,
Mayville, Bad Axe, Caro,
Cass City and Deford.
A potluck dinner and games

were enjoyed.
The youngest present was

Hosia Gifaldi of Georgia and
the .oldest was Donald
WesselsSr.ofBadAxe.

BOOK sale, "ine group was
not only out selling baked
goods, but also helped cus-
tomers by carrying bags and
boxes of magazines/books
out to their cars."
VanAuken said the number

of materials being checked
out by young adults is up,
"hopefully due to the fact
that the library has tried to
provide programming
throughout the year geared
to young adults." <
During spring break, the li-

brary showed 2 documenta-
ries for which middle school
students could earn extra
credit at school. In June, the
library presented a special
program, "Urban Legends
and Other Scary Stories".
"This program was spon-

sored in part by 2 local busi-
nesses that want to help sup-
port the youth of our com-
munity," VanAuken said.

"In the future, perhaps a
book club may form, or the
library can host other func-
tions that would interest this
age group."

Library officials are plan-
ning to participate in a con-
test called "The Great Book
Giveaway" in

I should have planted a gar-
den this year. It's probably a
little late now, unless some-
one could find me some 20-
day sweet corn or something.
It seems I was busy fishing

when I should have been
planting, and the time kind
of got away from me. Now
I'm paying for it with some
stale looking produce from
the grocery.
The grocery has some good

produce, too, but some of
their vegetables can't cnm-

Anyone who wants to raise
sheep to control garden
weeds should see their
county agent or a psychia-
trist. Either one should be
able to talk you out of it.

Any number of things can
cause a person to quit gar-
dening, but I'll tell you what
happened to me.
' I was talking with a

fieldman for a farm supply
company and asked him how

many times I would have to
spray my asparagus to keep
the beetles under control.

"Well, I'll tell you what I
advise people who want to
grow asparagus in their gar-
den," he said. "Ijust tell them
to go buy a box of asparagus
and spend their time fish-
ing.".

"What kind of fishing do
you have around here?" I
asked.

The winner will receive all
young adult materials the
American Library Associa-
tion has purchased over the
past year.

"This collection is gener-
ally worth over $25,000,"
VanAuken said. "The library
tried for it last year, but lost
to another deserving library.
"Now, the library is in a bet-

ter position because there
will be a special area and the
beginnings of a young adult
collection," VanAuken
added. "Continuing to pro-
vide programming will be
the next thing to develop
and the library is excited
about the prospect of ideas
and suggestions that will
hopefully be generated on
Sept. 6."

Ti,
Uaire

Ne,

It's surprisingly difficult to
select a club project that will

• be both beneficial to the club
and to the community. One
that will stand the test of
time.

For a couple of months or
more now the board of the
Cass City -Rotary Club has
wrestled with ideas for a
project to commemorate
Rotary's 100th year and the
Cass City club's 75th year.
One is to build a monument

8th Annual

te|if 11/2 miles'east and Lmlle north of Gagetown on Richie Rd.

1 numb Octagon Bafll
6 & 7 Sat. & Sun. 8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.

• Antique Cars & Trucks
1935 & older

•Farm Animals
• Antique Tractors
& Machinery

• Children's Activities
• Ladles' Craft Workshops
> Horse Drawn

Wagon Rides

• Blacksmith
•Worklng.Threshing
Machine

• Working Grain Binder
• Working Hay Press
•Working Grist Mill
• Working Sorghum Press
& Evaporator

• Working Apple Press

Entertainment
• Live Music. Frl. 7:30 p.m.
• Saturday Night Sing-Along
& Dance 8:00-10:00 p.m.

• Sunday Morning Hymn
Sing, 10:00-11:00 a.m.

Expanded Crafts.
Antiques.

FJea Market

Gate Donation $2.00 -13 & over, $1.00 - 6 to 12 Food Tent
Handicap Parking Available on the grounds

Gold Sponsors ($250 & up}
In memory of Earl & Doris Buschlen
by Fred & Barbara Joles, Fife Lake i

Caro Lions Club
Pat Curtis Chevrolet, Olds, Cadiilac,Caro

& Curtis Chrysler, Dodge, Jeep, Cass City
Erla's, Inc., Cass City
Pat Hester, Cass City
Independent Bank-Bast Michigan Vi<

Kranz Funeral Home, Cass City
Osentoski Equipment Inc., Pigeon
Dorothea A, Quick, Cass City
to memory of the Rockefeller Family
by Muriel Reynaert, Lexington ;

Dr. James D, Thomas, DDS
& Dr. R, Paul Chappel, DDS, Cass City

Thumb Big Boy Restaurants, Inc., Sandusky
Thumb Two-Cylinder Club
Tuscola County Farm Bureau, Caro
United Building Centers, Caro,

Silver Sponsors /S150-S249)
ACE Hardware of Bad Axe
Alpaca Heights and Bnjoyasoy-Mary Hagen Ubly
Bod Axe Tire Service, Inc.
Chemical Bank & Trust Co. - Thumb Region
D & M Cabinet Shop, i Inc.,
p.bn & Marilyn Klee, Ruth

. Harris & Company, Cass City
J. W. Hunt Trucking Co., Bad Axe
Harvey R, Kleinert, Bay City
Milligan Farms, Cass City
North Star Bank, Bad Axe
Bill & Margaret Sergeant, Gagetown
S,H. Raytliatha, M,D,, P.C., Cass City
Schwartz Farms, Gagetown
Signature Bank, Bad Axe
Kenneth & Mary Jane Sweeney, Ubly
Thumb Area Labor Council, Bad Axe
Thumb National Bank, Cass City '
Vita Plus, Gagetown

Don Weber & Bob Him, Cass City
For more information cat Bob Him at 989-872-3761 or Martin Kubacld at 989-658-8450

riity-benefit projects ,in
which the1 club-has partici-1

paced. ,
I suppose that it's human

nature to want to trumpet the
club's achievements, but it
really does not meet one of
the tenants of Rotary, "Ser-
vice Above Self.

Let's be clear here. That
monument was just one of
several that was tossed about
and by far not one that the
majority supported.

Hampering the plans to
come up with a new Rotary
project is the cost of complet-
ing previous commitments.
The major one is the remain-
der of a $35,000 pledge in
support of Northwood Mead-
ows, which has 2 years re-
maining.

It was observed in the ca-
sual discussion among menv
bers that Rotary could take a
leadership role in a project,
including the financial cost,
but get help from other clubs
or individuals to help.
It appears that anything that

would contribute signifi-
cantly to the welfare of the
community translates into
costs of $ 100,000 and up.

An overnight park and a
semi-covered skating rink
each would sky over the
$100,000 cost mark.

The trouble is that just 7
miles away the Evergreen
Township Park is a facility
with all modern conve-
niences for camping. Placing •
a roof over the tennis court

CASS CITY CHRONICLE
USPS 092-700
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is a stopgap measure and it's
likely that additional con-
struction will inevitably be
needed.

What may be holding up a
decision on what to do and
how to do it is that none of
the projects really strikes a
nerve that electrifies the
members into action.
It's still not too late to come

up with other ideas, Rotary
President Mary
Cunningham said. If what
has-been suggested.doesn't
fill 'the billftell us what VilL
_. That sfumps-.me and if I
can't do better I'd better sup-
port whatever is selected.

But I still draw the line on
projects that simply adver-
tise what Rotary has done
instead of one that needs to
be done to help the commu-
nity.

pare with those a person
grows in a home garden. Gro-
cery store potatoes, onions,
and carrots are fine; but it's
hard to find really fresh sweet
corn or snap beans most of
the time.
It's like a friend used to say,

"You should have the water
boiling before you go out to
pick the corn."
I have plenty of excuses for

not planting a garden, but I
don't have any really good
ones. I've tried the world trav-
eler pretext. "We're just gone
so much, there's no way I can
have a nice garden like I used
to."

And the disease story.
"There's something in my
soil that causes the tomatoes
to droop over and die. And I
feel sorry for the rutabagas. .
They look so sad."
There's always the plea for

more equipment. "If I bought
one of those $5,000 tillers,
I'll bet I could grow $30
worth of vegetables every
year."
The truth is I was fishing. I

decided I could grow the
vegetables and buy the fish,
or I could catch the fish and
buy the vegetables. It's not a
hard decision.

There was a time when I
thought gardening was a
good activity for the kids. I
would drag them out to the
garden every so often and try
to get them to do something.
This was more entertaining

for them than for me. They
said I looked really funny
when the veins stuck out on
my neck.

The worst thing about not
plantirtgra .gardttt is main-
taitfirlg ^emptf taVdel]'
spotln the days wherrwe had
some sheep, I would turn
them in to eat the weeds.

I can't do that anymore,
thank goodness. The only
thing that will make your
veins stick out worse than
kids is a bunch of sheep.

High Low Precip.
Tuesday 84 53 0
Wednesday 87 ..55 0
Thursday 94 .62 27"
Friday .84 54 0
Saturday 75 ...45 0
Sunday 75 50 0
Monday... 85 61 .....0

(Recorded at Cass City wastewater treatment plant.)

Green Thumb Hydroseeding ILI.C.
Commercial and Residential Hydroseeding

STEVE MEEKER
5291 Koepfgsi Road
Cans City, MI 48726

989-550-3049
989-872-4332

SURROUND
STEREO! CASS THEATRE

CASS CITY • 872-2252

NQWTHRU THURSDAY8:00
Wednesday Double Punch on Movie Goer Cards

Thurs. "Bargain Nite" Save $$$$
EVEN COPS CALL 9 il - ALL ACTION

"SWAT." JPG-13V
STARTS FRIDAY (DISNEY FUN)

Note: New Fall Schedule This Picture
All Evenings (Except Sat.) 7:30

Saturday 7:30 & 9:30
Open Mpn. Thru Thursday 7:30

Children $2.50 - Teen/Adults $4.00

"Horr
JAMIE LEECURTIS

AND
LINDSAY LOHAN

COULDN'T BE
BETTER!" _

[•wind Mihln, KOTtJCKET I

Depression:
A topic that friends may not

1 • • ** . . . „' „ . ' : • • ' . ' • , '

talk about, but sticiiildi

What is depression? It is a mental illness that affects the mind and the
body. It is common, and affects millions of people each year. Yet,
depression is widely misunderstood, ignored or untreated. It can be
treated successfully and the person can lead a normal productive life.

People who are depressed may:
• lose interest in activities they normally enjoy
• isolate themselves from others
• find little pleasure in life
• feel sad, disappointed, confused, anxious or feelings of self harm
• have aches, fatigue, loss/increase of appetite, or sleep problems

Most of us feel down from time to time but, if these feelings occur
every day for 2 weeks or more a person should seek professional help.
Tuscola Behavioral Health Systems can help. If you have questions
regarding available programs, call Tuscola Behavioral Health Systems
(989) 673-6191 or 1-800462-6814. Services are confidential.

I
TUSCOLA

nil? HatUlHtiltk totally

• P.O. Box 239 • Caro, MI 48723 • PH.'(989) 673-6191 or
; 1-800462-6814 • TDD (989) 6724780
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Pair charged in robbery
A pair of Flint men accused

of breaking into a Tuscola
County residence and threat-
ening the home's occupants
face nearly 2 dozen felony
counts.
Roy D. Nichols Jr., 26, and

Terrence L. McClain, 26,
v/ere both arraigned last
week in Tuscola County Cir-
cuit Court,

Nichols is charged with
armed robbery, kidnapping,
first degree home invasion,
3 counts of conspiracy, 2
counts of assault with a dan-
gerous weapon, 5 counts of
possession of a firearm in the
commission of a felony, 8
counts of larceny of a fire-
arm, and larceny in a build-
ing,

McClain faces the same
charges as well as one count
of being a felon in posses-
sion of a firearm.
Both men stood mute to the

charges. Pre-trial hearings
were ordered scheduled for
the defendants, and the court
continued bond at $50,000
for each man.

The charges stem from a
May 16, 2001, incident in

Arbela Township, according
to Tuscola County Prosecu-
tor Mark^Reene.

"It was basically a plan
amongst these individuals to
go to a residence to basically
commit a robbery," he said,
adding the suspects staked
out the home, but their plan
didn't work out because they
apparently were not aware
that several individuals were
staying or living there.

Reene said the defendants
"tied up one of the occupants
with duct tape.

•Jacqulyn E. Herman, 47,
Caro, was sentenced to 365
days in the county jail and
60 months probation ror her
pleas of guilty to forgery in-
volving a $1,500 check
drawn en Bank One, and to
uttering and publishing in-
volving a $1,000 check,
also drawn on Bank One,
betweetl April and August
2002 in Kingston.
Herman was also ordered to

undergo substance abuse
therapy/counseling, and pay

around threatening other oc-
cupants iij an attempt to get
money."

In other circuit court pro-
ceedings last week:

•James A. Nickerson, 44,
Sebewaing, was sentenced to
2 to 10years in prison for his
pleas of guilty to operating
a motor vehicle while under
the influence of liquor, third
offense, May 4 in Caro, and
to being an habitual offender
(2 prior felony convictions).
He was also ordered to pay

court costs,and fines total-
ing $620.

in attorneys fees, and resti-
tution of $12,822.37.

•Hal T. Patton, 22, Birch
Run, was sentenced to 24
months probation and 90
days in jail (30 days de-
ferred), with work release and
worksite privileges, for his
plea of guilty to fleeing and
eluding a police officer
March 23 in Vassar.
He was also ordered to pay

c^ts and fines totaling $920.
*James W. Wilber, 33,

Vassar, was sentenced to 36
months probation and 180
days in jail (90 days de-
ferred) for his plea of guilty

HISTORY PRESERVED, Gary Vollmar (left), President of
Millennium Industries, presents Cass City Historical Soci-
ety President Katie Jackson with a check for $300 to help
with club expenses. Millennium also donated to the club
over 40 large format prints depicting local history scenes in
the Thumb area, which are available for public viewing at
the company's Garfield Avenue plant.

Find the Service or Product
You Need in This Action Guide
SERVICE DIRECTORY

APPLIANCE SERVICE BUILDERS LANDSCAPING

JOHNSON

APPLIANCE &
REFRIGERATION

SERVICE
872-1101

Washers, Dryers,
Dishwashers, Microwaves,

Stoves, Refrigerators,
All Brands

7171 Severance Rd.
Cass City

G&M
BUILDERS

LICENSED & INSURED
ROOFING • SIDING

POLE BARNS • ADDITIONS
• CEMENT WORK'ETC.
Don (989) 635-5545

• Landscape Trees • Fountains
• Shrubs & Perennials • Topsoil

• Property Lighting • Driveway Culverts
1 Flags & Flagpoles • Unilock Pavers

• Bulk Landscape Slone & Mulch
• Water Gardens & Supplies

• Outdoor Furniture
Fencing • Retaining Walls

Professional
Design

and
Installation

4 MILES
SOUTHOF

CARO
ONM-24

GRICEV
I»« MltM * NUMCIT. LLC,
www.gi-lrestrwfann.com

989-672-TREE

AUTO SERVICE

CASS CITY TIRE
National and Cooper

TIRES
•Tire repair

•Alignments -Mufflers
•Brakes •OllChangas

Certified Mechanic

Phone 872-5303

MASONRY

Concrete - Block - Brick • Stone
NO JOB TOO SMALL

-ORTOOBIG
-Ask for Jim
89-872-2365

PLUMBING & HEATING

BK Plumbing
Service

• Drain Cleaning
• Plumbing Repair

4215 Maple St., Cass City
(989) 872-5571

RUST PROOFING

Tuff-Kote Dinol
Automotive Rust Proofing

Systems & Waxing
Gravel Guards

Running Boards
Rock Kote Stone Chip Protection

Phone 269-9585
827 Van Dyke, Bad Axe

To place an ad in the
Action Guide, call 872-2010

WINDOW CLEANING

SUPREME
WINDOW CLEANING

• Storms - Screens - Windows
• Janitorial Service • Floors
• Eaves & Gutters Cleaned
• Hi-Riser Service & Rental

• Estimates on Commercial,
Residential & Industrial Work

Complete Insurance Coverage
Security Services Available

1120Gratlot, Saginaw
Call (989)753.0648

HOME REPAIR

AS IF IT'S MINE
•Home Improvement f

•Roofs & Repairs
•Siding - Soffit

DuaneMarks
810-672*8905

to operating a motor vehicle
while under the influence of
liquor, third offense, May 4
in Vassar Township.
He was also ordered to pay

$2,460 in costs and fines.
•Kenneth J. Ellis, 39, Clio,

was sentenced to c-.ie to 4
years in prison for his plea of
guilty to false report of a
felony Oct. 17 in Caro.
He was also ordered to pay

$ 120 in costs and fines.
•Matthew E. Kucharczyk,

25, Gagetown, pleaded no
—contest Jo_attemptcd_vii

tion of the Sex Offenders
Registration Act by failure to
register as a sex offender Feb.
J2 in Elkland Township.

A pre-sentence investiga-
tion was ordered and bond
was continued at $8,000.
Sentencing is to be sched-
uled.

•Randy S. Schmitt, 39,
Vassar, pleaded no contest to
assaulting a police officer
and domestic Violence
March 7 in Vassar Township.

A pre-sentence investiga-
tion was ordered and bond
was continued at $5,000.
Sentencing is to be set.

•Andrae M. Jones, 22,
Flint, pleaded guilty to pos-
session with intent to deliver
marijuana Aug. 31 in
Fairgrove,

A pre-sentence investiga-
tion was ordered and bond
was continued at $3,000.
Sentencing is to be sched-
uled.
•Jeremy R. Trout, 21, Caro,

pleaded guilty to possession
of a narcotic/cocaine (less
than 25 grams) Nov. 17 in
Caro.

A pre-sentence investiga-
tion was ordered and bond
was continued at $4,000.
Sentencing is to be set.

•Lloyd M. Gray, 49,
Minden City, pleaded guilty
to operating a motor vehicle
while under the influence of
liquor, third offense, April 23
in Elkland Township.

A pre-sentence investiga-
tion was ordered and bond
was continued at $5,000.
Sentencing is to be sched-
uled.

Class of!948
The Cass City High School

Class of 1948 held their 55th
class reunion at Charmont
Aug. 9.

Forty-nine attended, in-
cluding 31 classmates. Mrs.
Evelyn MacRae was the only
teacher who attended.

Pat Wells was mistress of
ceremonies. -Harold
Whittaker gave the invoca-
tion and the benediction.
Vickie Wolak presented the
memorial board with pic-
tures of the 23 classmates
that were deceased.
Gifts were awarded by draw-

ing names of classmates in

Check Out
These Web Sites:

attendance. This was
handled by Mary Gyomory,
Lois Sugden and Vickie
Wolak.

Pat Wells read an original
poem. Mrs. MacRae shared
some memories with the
class.

The class enjoyed a deco-
rated cake and other desserts
made by Mary Gyomory.
The committee in charge of

planning the reunion in-
cluded Marilyn Morgan,
Lois Sugden, Mary Gyomory,
Vickie Wolak, Edith Rae,
Harriet Hartwick, Vera Nicol
and Pat Wells.

Classmates in attendance
include Marge Arnett
(Hyatt), Wilma Attard
(Bodie), Dorothy Bearwolf
(Ball), Hugh Bogart, Donald
Buehrly, Yvonne Chambers
(Palmer), Emma Clement
(Papp), Mary Ann Cooper
(Vargo), Lois Demo
(McNeely), Bill Demo,
Harlan Dickinson, Shirley
Geiger (Wells), Lenora
Gingrich (Heiwig), Jerri
Glaspie (Orlowski), Ed

Goldingj Mary Gyomory
(Paladi), Harriet Hartwick
(Milligan) Orville Hubbard,
Roy Jeffery, Belva Kuril
(Borland), Betty Miller
(Cliff), Marilyn Morgan
(Loney), Vera Nicol (Dob-
son), Edith Rae (Butler), Carl
Reed, Hugh Sefton, Lois
Sugden, Mabel Tait (Zemke),
Pat Wells (Tate), Harold
Whittaker, Vickie Wolak
(KIoc) and Mrs. Evelyn
MacRae.

Protect Your Retirement l\|est Egg

Wedding
Announcements

Catalogs loaned
overnight

Free subscription
with each order.

Cass City
Chronicle

Phone 872-2010

For seafood recipes, visit www.about8eafood.com.
For more information about marijuana, visit www.
TheAntiDrug.com, the parent Web site of the National
Youth Anti-Drug Media Campaign.
Command adhesive from 3M at www.commandadhe
sive.com.
National Youth Anti-Drug Media Campaign at www.The
AntiDrug.com.
For information about allergies and allergy testing, visit
www.isitallergy.com.
EXACT Sciences at www.exactscienceB.com. .
Ib learn more about diabetes, visit the American Diabetes

CRAFT SHOW
Aug. 3O& 31

Caseville School
(off Main St. on Pine St.)

Saturday 10-5; Sunday 10-4

COMING SOON:
Sept 13 & ,14 Montrose Orchards, Sept. 20 & 21 Ufest Branch Fairgrounds

For more information call 989-874-4774 or 810-639-5388
Sponsored by Footman Promotions

. Even the most savvy investors
wonder about how to bestiprotect

their retirement nest egg.

To find out more information on protecting
your retirement income

: call David A. Weiler today.

Together we can create in investment plan to help you
reach your goals while protecting your annuity income.

Harris & Company
Cass City, MI 48726
989-872-2688
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With Baker, I was able to
prepare for a new career
without leaving town.
Baker has one goal: to prepare you as quickly as possible for a career
you'll love. Fortunately you dont have to travel far to attend Baker. Choose
from programs taught locally or on-line from your computer. You can
afford Baker for two reasons. Baker has the most affordable tuition of
any independent college or university in Michigan. And Baker students
have access to the greatest amount of financial aid available. When you
earn your Career Credentials® from Baker .College, you're 100% ready for
your new career. That's why only Baker has an available graduate
employment rate of 99%. . ,;:

FALL CLASSES START IN SEPTEMBER

(989) 872-1129 or (800) 572-8132
6667 Main St.
Cass City, Ml 48726
www.baker.edu

Choose from a variety of degree.
programs in career fields with a
real future.
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Shagene excited about second
a ca a group

Down Memory Lane
By Harmony Doerr

Kerry Shagene didn't join
the choir while attending'
high school in Cass City, but
the 19-year-bld's love of
singing has prompted her to
more than make up for lost
time during her college
years. ,

Shagene, a sophomore
Studying psychology nt
Albion College, is gearing
up. for her second year with
the school's elite a cappella
choir, Euphonies, which cut
its own CD entitled "Into Our
Own" last spring.

Shagene said the 14-mem-
. ber group was formed a year
before she enrolled at Albion,
and the members held audi-
tions for 2 spots last fall.
Shagene had already audi-

tioned and been accepted
into Albion's, choir and one
of the college's more elite
ensembles, the Briton Sing-
ers, so she decided to try out
for Euphonies, although as a
freshman, she didn't feel her
chances were very good.,

"It was a 2-day audition
process. You had to prepare

separate pieces for each, and
they had you sight read," she
explained, adding those who
auditioned were also asked
to sing with the group. "The
auditions went past mid-
night, and then they had call-
backs."

When it was all said and
done,, Shagene learned she
would be one of the group's
newest members, and the
only freshman.
"I honestly couldn't believe

that I got into it. There are
so many girts that wanted to

do this," she said. "One of
the reasons I wanted to go to
Albion was this group,"

Shagene added that
Euphonies' sound is unique,
with the members' voices pro-
viding every sound, even the
percussion. "The harmoniz-
ing, (he way the voices come
together, it's awesome,".she

KERRY SHAGENE, a 2002 Cass City High School gradu-
ate, is looking forward to her second year with Albion
College's a cappella group, Euphonies, which cut its own
CD last spring.

said. "It's just a whole new
sound. If s such a full sound
with all the voices."

Shagene, a soprano, re-
called she began singing in
the seventh grade and took
voice lessons. That same
year her vocal solo earned a
regional Academic Track
title in Saginaw.
"I didn't take choir at all in

high school. I just sort of
sang on my own," she said.
"I haven't had a lot of train-
ing."
Shagene has learned a great

•' deal since joining
Euphonies, whose members
not only create music, but
also do their own arranging.
Their musical style ranges
from the Beatles' "Let it Be"
to the Red Hot Chili Peppers'
"Under the Bridge."
"It is a lot of hard work. We

have rehearsals that go way
past midnight all the time,"
said Shagene, who juggles
rehearsals 3 times a week -
everyday just before a con-
cert - along with her full
school schedule. She also
serves as a campus tour
guide, recruiter and over-
night host, as well as work-
ing in the Albion Alumni
Office.

. Shagene described
Euphonies as a very diverse'
group, with the members'
career interests ranging from
psychology to political sci-
ence to the space program.

"The one thing we have in
common is this group and
the music we make. We
know that it takes every
single one of us to make it
work," she said. 'It's fun. We
have a lot of laughs."

The ''group' also' ha^ a;big
•rt-asw.ii»..Ij3Ky'w M jic-f jtHTO^.f

mirer donated enough
money for Euphonies to cut
its own CD. The singers
headed for a recording stu-
dio in Ann Arbor and went to
work.

"We did it in 2 days. It's
amazing how well it turned
out," said Shagene, who
noted copies are being sold

SHAGENE, (SECOND from left) and other members of
Euphonies are pictured during one of the group's concerts,
which are accompanied by a laser light show and pyrotech-
nics.

Farmers Appreciation Day
at Hank's Starter Repair

5'549CassCityRoad
Cass City, Michigan 48226

August 28, 2003
12:00 noon to 4:00p.m.

• John Deere farm & lawn equipment on display with
Roger Haley, sales coordinator, compliments of J.D. Implement.

• Free raffle - John Deere mailbox

• Kids free raffle - John Deere toy race car

• Free hot dogs, pop, balloons, key chains.

for $12 each and can be or-
dered on-line at
www.albion.edu/euphonics.
'The biggest thing was mak-
ing the CD. It's so unreal to
have your name on a profes-
sional recording."

Although Shagene is look-
ing forward to another year
with Euphonies, there are
some big challenges ahead
as the group must replace 7
seniors who graduated in the
spring,

"It's going to be an inter-
esting year. We're going to
have to totally rebuild the
group," she said. "We have
so much to live up to."

No doubt there will be many
late night rehearsals ahead,
but that idea hasn't lessened
Shagene's enthusiasm.

"It's so worth it when it's
time for a concert," she said.
"It's worth it."

FriendZ
hosting
car show

5YEARSAGO

Motorists may soon be
pouring a new type of oil
into their engine crankcases,
made in part from Thumb-
grown soybeans. Michigan
is in on the ground floor of a
unique motor oil production

-

The Cass River Pet FriendZ
in cooperation with Jill's
Junction is hosting a car
show Wednesday, Sept. 10,
from 3 to-8 p.m.

All car, bike and truck en-
thusiasts are encouraged to
bring their vehicles and join
in the fun at Jill's Junction,
located,pnrM-46, one mile
eas|ofxW-247There will be

- live music,-foodrdoor prizes-
and pets! Cost is a $5 dona-
tion.

This event is intended to be
a fundraiser to help support
the efforts of the animal res-
cue organization and will be
held rain or shine. For more
information, contact the Pet
FriendZ at (989) 673-6375.

"Ourconcerts are huge- it's
like a rock concert. It's the
biggest event at Albion,"
Shagene said, adding the
group incorporates a laser
light show and even pyro-
technics into its perfor-
mances.
After the group's last spring

concert, an anonymous ad-

toss
Cass City Church of Christ
6743 E. Main SL, Cass City, Ml 48726
Contacts 872-2367or 872-3136
Worship Service Sunday 11:00 am. & 6:00 p.m.
Bible Study Sunday 10:00 a.m. & Wednesday 7:00 p.m.

Cass City Church of the Nazarene
6538 Third St., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-2604 or 872-5201
Sunday School 10:00 a.m.
Worship Service 11:00 a.m,
Wed. Prayer & Bible Study
& Children's Activities 7:00 p.m.

Pastor - Rev, Darold Ward

Cass City Missionary Church
4449 Koepfgen Rd., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-2729
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Worship Service 11:00 a.m.
Evening Service 6:30 p.m.
Pastor: David Edwards

Cass City United Methodist Church,
5100 N. Cemetery Rd.,
P.O. Box 125, Cass City, Ml 48726
872-3422
Worship: 8:30 & 11:00 am (Summer 9:30 a.m.)
Sunday School - Sept-May 9:30 a.m.
Community Dinner - Monthly (2nd Wed. at noon)
Pastor: Rev, George F. Ward

Deford Community Church
1392 Kingston Rd,Deford, Ml 48729
989-872-4051 (parsonage)
989-872-4055(church)
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Worship 10:45 a.m, .
Contemporary & Traditional 6:00 p.m.
Wednesdays 7:00 p.m.
Pastor: David Mercer
email: dccdca@tband.net
website: defordcommunltychurch.org

Vistors always welcomed.

"project linking the agricul-
ture and automotive indus-
tries, and area fanners will
play a major role in the ef-
fort. The Thumb Oilseed
Producers Cooperative
(TOPC) last week signed an
agreement with Agro Man-
agement Group Inc., Colo-
rado Springs, Colo., and
MSU to develop a new en-
gine oil processing plant that
will produce a vegetable-
based lubricant that is non-
toxic, renewable and biode-
gradable.

Wanda Hoffman, a Snover
area wife, grandmother and
veteran 4-H leader, was re-
cently crowned "Home-
maker of the Year" at the Sa-
nilac County 4-H Fair.

Cass City football players
continued to prepare for their
Friday, Sept. 4, home opener
against Caro by testing their
skills against Vassar, Harbor
Beach and Pinconning dur-
ing a scrimmage hosted by
the Red Hawks Friday.

10YEARSAGO

UPDATE - Monica Stover,
almost a year old now, was
featured in a Chronicle story
last February after becoming
the youngest University of
Michigan hospitals patient
to be fitted for a special
crawling mitt prosthesis.
Born without a left hand, the
Cass City tot, last week be-
came the first U-M hospitals
patient to receive a special-
ized claw prosthesis, which
will allow her to grasp ob-
jects.
Sick youngsters admitted to

Hills and Dales General Hos-
pital _4___-.
moretfiart'the'si
box of"tisisues, so'ap^an'd
toothbrush, thanks to a new
project spearheaded by the
Cass City Literacy Council.
Patients iri the pediatrics unit
of the hospital will now also
get a free book. The effort is
the result of a cooperative
effort involving the literacy
council and a recently

formed Thumb chapter of
Save the Children.

Kingston State Bank re-
cently donated $7,500 to-
wards the purchase of a new
patrol car for the village of
Kingston, Bank President
and CEO Frankie Porter pre-
sented the check to village

-PresidentArio-RuggleSrAlse-
present were Officer David
Lich and village Trustee
Floyd Heron.

25 YEARS AGO

Summer's overr Not every-
one was in a rush to get back
to school Wednesday morn-
ing, but two youngsters ap-
peared to be, as they got to
Campbell Elementary after
most children were already
inside. Others got there ear-
lier so they could take their
time.
It can truthfully be said that

the Cass City Area Histori-
cal Society has a far flung
membership. Not large, far
flung. That's because Mrs.
Cora Hawkins Edensword of
Nice, France, is a member.
Her great-grandparents lived
between Cass City and
Wilmot in the 1880s. (From
Rabbit Tracks)

Wayne Adam, Snover, was
named "Farmer of the Week"
for the week of Aug. 14, in
recognition of his contribu-
tions to Michigan agricul-
ture. The weekly award is
sponsored by the Michigan
Farm Radio Network and
Farm Bureau Insurance
Group. Adam, 44, who has
been farming all his life,
farms 320 acres and raises
beef and swine.

35YEARSAGO

The Elkland Township

Board has voted to ask tax-
payers in the township for a
one-mill tax for three years
to build a new fire hall for
the Elkland Township Fire
Department. The levy would
raise over $30,000 over the
three years, R.M. Hunter,
township clerk, said Tues-

be established, if the measure
is approved when the voters
go to the polls in November.

Free fresh fish were distrib-
uted at the Cass City Post
Office Thursday, Aug. 22.
The fish were given to area
farmers to use in stocking
farm ponds dug with the co-
operation of the United
States Soil Conservation Ser-
vice. The individual farmers
work with the Tuscbla
County Soil Conservation
District in digging the
ponds, and the federal soil
conservation service pro-
vides technical assistance
and fish. The fish were large-
mouth bass and bluegill and
were transferred from the
National Fish Hatchery at
Hebron, Ohio.

It's that time again. The call.
of the bubbling brook sud-
denly finds itself competing
with the clang of school bells
for the attention of the all-
American boy. "What the
heck!" says Mike Gruber.
"It's too nice a day for study-
ing."

The Tuscola County Board
of Supervisors met in a spe-
cial session Monday to re-
consider the Sunday liquor-
by-the-glass law and voted
it down fpr the second time.
The vote(was 13-11. One su-
pervisor was absent.

&-
»••

STOP IN & ASK FOR GARTH

Big End of Month Sale on All
Chrysler md Mord Products^

> . i ' ; ' ; i ' * ' « - - . ' - '••-i

Low Interest and Big Rebates to

Moore Motor Sales
T h e N t » _fi_«_l_i f t I i 0 n

1725 W. Caro Rd.,
Caro, Ml

(989) 673-4171
TOLL-FREE

1-800-516-6673

,Cnrlstir,e
Keep your

chin up and
keep smiling!" GarUi O'Mwa

Sales Caraulitnt

Birectorp
Evangelical Free Church of Cass City
6430 Chestnut Blvd., Cass City, Ml 48726-
Phone: 872:5060
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Worship 11:00 a.m.
Midweek Bible Studies
Biblical Counseling
Pastor: Rev. Todd R. Gould EFCA

First Baptist Church
6420 Houghton St., Cass City, Ml 48726
989-872-3155 •
Sunday School 9:45 am
Sunday Morning Worship Service 11:00 a.m.
Sunday Evening Service 6:30 p.m.
Prayer Meeting & Bible Study,
Wednesday, 7:00 pm.

Pastor; Eric Holmgren
Youth Pastor: Bryan Heller

First Presbyterian Church
Barrier Free . .
6505 Church St., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-5400
Sunday School - Sept-May 10:45 a.m.
Worship Service 10:45 a.m.
Pastor: Dave Blackburn

Gagetown United Methodist Church
Lincoln St., Gagetown, Ml 48735
989-678-4225 '
Worship Service 9:30 a.m.
Pastor John Heim

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church
6820 E. Main St., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-2770
Worship Service 9:30 a.m,
Bible Class & Sunday School 10:45 a.m.
Pastor: Gerald Meyer.

Living Word Worship Center
(Where thd Wort is Life)
6536 Houghton St., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-4637
Worship 10:00 am.
Sunday Evening 6:00 p.m.
Wed. (Family Training Hour) 7:6opm
Senior Pastors: Michael & Caria Arp

Novesta Church of Christ
2896 N. Cemetery Rd., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-3658 or 872-1195
Bible School 9:30 a.m.
Worship Service 10:45 a.m,
Youth Group & Sunday Evening
Services 6:00 p.m.

Minister Chuck Emmert
Youth Minister: Brad Speirs
Visit our website at: www.npvestachurch.org

Potter's House Christian Fellowship Church
Corner of 6th and Leach, Cass City, Ml 48726
872-5186
Thursday Evening 7:00 p.m.
Sunday Worship 11:00 a.m.
Pastor: F.Robert Tucker

St. Agatha's Catholic Church
4618Soulh St., Gagetown, Ml 48735
665-9966
Sunday Liturgy 10:30 a.m.
Pastor; Father Sieve Pillion

St. Pancratius Catholic Church
4292 S. Seeger St., Cass City, Ml 48726
872-3336
Saturday Liturgy 5:30 p.m.
Sunday Liturgy 9:00 a.m.
Pastor: Father Steve Pillion

Shabbona United Methodist Church
4455 North Decker Rd., Decker, Ml 48426
810-672-9929 (parsonage)
989-872-8094 (church)
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Worship 11:00a,m,
UMWMpnthly 1st Wed., 7:30 p,m.
Youth Group Sunday Evenings 5:00 p.m.
Pastor: Ellen Burns
Visit our website at: www.dasuparish.com

.Please join us today
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Hawk grid team
set to open with
tough Sandusky
Despite identical records of

1-& in his first 2 years as head
of the Cass City football pro-
gram, Coach Scott Cuthrell
has seen marked improve-
ments with his Red Hawk
gridiron squads. Most of the
progress made has been with
the teams' offense, where
Cuthrell has implemented
the Wing T.

Cuthrell inherited a pro-
gram that had won just 11
games over the previous 6
years and hasn't compiled a
winning record since 1994,
when Coach Don MarkeFs
squad finished the campaign
at 5-4. In the season before
taking the reins of the Hawk
program, Cass City tallied 97
points on the season. How-
ever, that sum included a 42-
point outburst in a victory
over winless Mayville.
Over Cuthrell's first 2 sea-

sons, the Hawks have tallied
219 points, including 14
markers last year against the
powerful and undefeated
Elkland-Pigeon-Bay Port
Lakers.

Cuthrell expects the im-
provement to continue this
season.

"Overall we're pretty
strong," said Cuthrell. "Our
line is probably the best it's
ever been."

The Hawks will need big
contributions from 9 return-
ing letter winners, including
3 seniors who earned all con-
ference recognition as jun-
iors, if they want to escape
the basement of the Greater
Thumb West Conference
standings.
Nathan Laming, a 5' 10" and
175 Ib. linebacker, was cho-
sen for the GTW 2nd team
and led Cass City with 70
tackles in 2002. Brice Stine,
a 5' 9" and 155 Ib. safety, also
was selected for the GTW
2nd team. He recorded 50
tackles to complement 2 in-
terceptions, while Jake
Brinkjnan rushed. /or^S 8,7..

yards last season and earned
honorable mention acco-
lades. All 3 seniors are ex-
pected to share carries in the
Hawk backfield this season,
as will returning letter win-
ner sophomore Cody Halasz.
Nick Stoutenburg, a junior,

is back at the quarterSack^lof
for Cass City and given time
in the pocket is an accurate
passer. However, the Hawk
offensive line, loaded with
talent, is young and mostly
untested.

A pair of sophomores will
be counted on to help offset
the graduation losses of line-
man Travis Jensen. Nick
Nanney,5'll"and2101bs.,
will handle the snapping
duties, while classmate Scott
Meeker, 6' 2" and 230 Ibs.,
will see action at one of the
tackle positions. Another
sophomore, Brad
Langenburg, will replace
graduate Matt Stoutenburg
at tight end.

Adding some experience
among the front lines for
Cass City will be returning
seniors Greg Dillon, Eric
Hollis and Randy Tenbusch.
Defensively, the Hawks will

run a 4-4 set. Helping with
the linebacking chores will
be Stine and Dillon on the
outside, while Laming,
Langenburg and Halasz will
plug the middle. Expect
newcomer Andrew
Schinnerer, junior, to join
Brinkman at the corners.

Cuthrell sees USA as the
team to beat in the GTW, with
his team finishing in the top
half of the standings.
The Hawks will tune up for

conference play with a pair
of tough road tilts in the
opening 2 weeks. Cass City
faces Sandusky this-Thurs-
day and then will travel to
Ubly on the Friday after La-
bor Day. The Redskins and
Bearcats are predicted as the
teams to beat in the Greater

.'-p., TS4"

Professional and Business

DIRECTORY
ACCOUNTANTS PHYSICIANS

Adam Kain, Warren Hunt,
Fred Periso, Scott Kundinger
and James Wise.
Gaeth, Kady, and Kain were

all conference selections in
their final season at Owen-
Gage.

Nonetheless, the Bulldogs
will have some veteran play-
ers returning in key posi-
tions.

Back to handle the signal
calling is Cody Howard. The
5' 8" and 155 Ib. senior has
the size, speed and ability
needed to make the big play.
His favorite receiver will be
veteran junior Andy
Kretzschmer, who at 6' 3" is
an inviting target. Also ex-

COUNSELING HEALTHCARE pected to help with the re-
ceiving duties is sophomore
Sam Rogers, whoat5' 7" and
190 Ibs. should be a force
over the middle of the field.

While the Bulldogs will
have experience at the quar-

MEMBERS OF THE Red Hawk Varsity Football Team are: (front row, left) Coach Scott Cuthrell, Andrew Schinnerer,
Andrew Whittaker, Jeff Tenbusch, Jake Wilder, Nick Stoutenburg, Cody Halasz, Brad Langenburg, Danny Mittlestat,
Andy Haas, Nick Nanney, (back row, left) Coach Scott Cuthrell, Steve Papp, Scott Meeker, Eric Hollis, Greg Dillon,
Randy Tenbusch, Paul Hoelzle, Jake Brinkman, Nate Laming, Brice Stine, Nick Walther, Assistant Coach Josh Stern and
Assistant Coach Kevin Green.

Bulldogs
to face
A-E in
season
opener
As is the case nearly every

year, the Owen-Gage grid-
iron team will need to find
replacements for a heavy
graduation toll if it expects
to improve on last season's
record of 3 wins and 6 losses
during the 2003 campaign.

Despite 9 returning letter
winners, Coach Scott Gaeth's
Bulldogs lost nearly a dozen
players from a team that fin-
ished 1-6 'in North Central
Thumb League play last sea-
son.

Gone, viaC^raduaiion, are .. . - i,-».,-- _± ?•_-•••» ;• : • ^, v ,• •• • • • " ' " ' •; • • • > • • - • : • -. ,;r.<'<<\.-- •••.,{••. .{ . — .-..,-, • • • <.,-.,.,..<• -• •
;jeremvKady5 Samuel Rogeis,4oshJtoe]lp(back;loi)GrantiChampagne;Jbm Thorp,:Andy^Kretzschmer, Michael

Pawlak, Jacob Wald, Luke Quinn, Shawn McClorey and Head Coach Scott Gaeth. Missing: Ben
Ledl, Jake Reynolds and Charles Martin.

THE OWEN-GAGE BULLDOGS Football team members are (front, 1-r) Stephan Rybinski, Josh
McLaren, Cody Howard, Aaron Gaeth, Justen Pitcher, Assistant Coach John Stoeckle; (middle, 1-r)
Coach Josh Hahn, Eric Zaleski, Brandon Kretzschmer, Nathan Rogers, Aaron Faist, Lev! Adams,

t. .„ •_. •- *... • • • • •. v . : . ' : • < • •'• -, . . ' . ' . , ' - . . - • - v i , . . . •.-"•::: i *••*• ' • • . . ' - ^ -. . . '

Surprise!
Anderson, Tuckey,

Jernhardt, Doran & Co., P.C
Certified Public Accountants
Gary Anderson, CPA (Care)

Robert Tuckey, CPA (Cass City)
Jerry Bemhardl, CPA (Caro)
Thomas Doran. CPA (Caro)

Valerie Hartel, CPA {Cass City)
715 E Frank St.. Caro, Ml

Phone 673-3137
6261 Church St., Cass City. Ml

Phone872-3730

N.Y.Yun,M.D.
Physician & Surgeon
. Office Hours:

Mon.-Fri, - 9 a.m. to 5 pm
Thurs. - Closed

Sat. - Closed
6232 Hospital Drive

Cass City
Office 872-4733

Cell (989) 326-0300

Owen-Gage cagers open season with full roster

DO YOU HAVE A
DRINKING PROBLEM?

1 ALCOHOLICS
ANONYMOUS

MEETINGS

Every Friday Evening - 8:00 p.m.
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church

Cass City

INSURANCE

Thumb Insurance
Group

(formerly Harris Hampshire Ins.)
Your hometown independent

insurance agent for:
• Term & Universal Life

• Auto * Home
• Business * Health

INSURANCE PROTECTION
IS OUR BUSINESS

"We want la be your agent"
Agenis:

MarkWiese JlmCeranskl
6240 W. Main St.

Cnss City. MI48726
989-872-4JS1

COMMUNITY
HEALTH CLINIC

FOR NON-EMERGENCY
HEALTH CARE

No appointment necessary
Open 6 a.m. -10 p.m,

HILLS & DALES
GENERAL HOSPITAL

872-2121

Physician on site 24 hr/day
-for emergency care.

PHYSICIANS

RICHARD A.
HALL,D.O.
4674 Hill Street

Cass City, MI 48726
Phone: 872-4725

.•.•-.:?•/ ibSBlitiQflttffifc . ;; tSfm

Dr. Jeffrey Crowley
Chiropractor

4452 Doerr Rd
(across from Shell Gas Station)

Phone 872-4241

VETERINARIANS

S.H. Raythatha, M.D.

Dr. Ray

Total Family Care
4672 Hill St.
Cass City .

Phone 872-5010
Office Hours: Mon.-Fri. 8-5

Edward Scollon, D.V.M.
Veterinarian
Farm and

Pet Animals
Phone 872-2935

4849 N. Seeger St., Cass City

ALL PETS
VETERINARY CLINIC

P.C.
Susan Hoppe D.V.M;
4433 S. Seeger St.
Phone 872-2255

terback slot, newcomers will
be responsible for the run-
ning game. Replacing Kain
and Kady in the backfield
will be senior Ben Ledl, 5' 8"
and 165 Ibs., and sophomore
Levi Adams. At the fullback
position is returnee Aaron
Faist, a 6', 195 Ib. junior.

Coach Gaeth will turn to
senior Shawn McClorey to
anchor the line. Also ex-
pected to contribute in the
trenches is returning junior
Luke Quinn, as well as
sophomore Brandon
Kretzschmer and freshman
Michael Pawlak.

Open house
scheduled
High School principal Jon

Good announces that the
school will hold an open
house on Wednesday, Sept.
3 from.7-8:30 p.m. For more
information call the school
at 872-2148.

To place an
adinthe

Professional Directory
call 872-2010 '

getting arried?

wedding invitation'
V Consultants
Gass City Chronicle

872*2010 r V

For the first time in 3 years,
Owen-Gage skipper Dave
Fritz will be able to conduct
5 on 5 practices amongst his
Bulldog varsity cagers.
After 2 seasons with a roster

of only 6 players, Fritz fields
. a squad in 2003 with 11 play-

ers including 5 seniors, 5
juniors, and one sophomore.

Despite nearly doubling
his personnel choices, Fritz
will have his hands full try-
ing to duplicate the
Bulldog's success of a year
ago. Owen-Gage claimed the
undisputed North Central
Thumb League North crown,
remarkably, after starting the
campaign without a victory
in their first 4 outings.
If Owen-Gage is to improve

on last year's mark of 14-8
(13-5 NCTL-N), however, it
will start with the return of 5
veteran players.

Topping that list is 5' 10"
center Kayla Zaleski. The
Bulldog junior earned first
team NCTL-N all conference
honors as a sophomore, as
she averaged 9.3 points per
game and was instrumental
in starting the Bulldog's fast
break opportunities with
timely rebounds.

Also returning is a pair of
2nd team all conference per-
formers in Katie Swiastyn
and Stephanie Dorsch,
Swiastyn, a 5' 6" junior guard,
will be the defending
champion's best outside scor-
ing threat and will look to
improve on her 12.2 points
per game average. Dorsch, a
5' 8" forward, provided
Owen-Gage with plenty of
scoring under the basket
where she tossed in nearly 7
points per game in 2002;
Also back from last season's

squad are seniors Randi
Glaza and Candi Rhodes,
Glaza should help with the
Bulldog rebounding chores,
while Rhodes should cofr- ,•
tribute in the Bulldog's
backcourt.

Untested, but sure to get a
good look from Fritz in the
early going, are seniors Laura
Enderle and Amanda Wise, a
pair of 5' 3" guards. Wendy

'Errer, Mary McKee, and

Kayla Kady, all juniors,
should aid the Bulldogs un-
der the glass.

Michelle Brown, a.5' 4"
guard,'is the team's lone
sophomore and should help

offset the graduation loss of
Kelly Zaleski who earned
first team all conference hon-
ors during her final season.
Fritz sees North Huron and

Port Hope battling for the top

spot in the conference, with
his Bulldogs being consid-
ered the dark horse.

The Bulldogs' season
opener is tonight (Wednes-
day) in Ubly.

Cass City Red Hawks
2003 Varsity Football

Aug. 28
Sept. 5
Sept. 12
Sept. 19
Sept. 26
Oct. 3
Oct. 10
Oct. 17
Oct. 24

Sandusky
Ubly
BCAS
Valley Lutheran
Lakers
USA
Reese
Bad Axe
Freeland

7:30p.m. A
7:30 p.m. A
7:30 p.m. A
7:30 p.m. H
7:30 p.m. A
7:30 p.m. H
7:30 p.m. H
7:30 p.m; A
7:30 p.m. H

Owen-Gage High School

Aug. 28
Sept. 5
Sept. 12
Sept. 19
Sept 26
Oct:s
Oct. TO
Oct. 17
Oct. 24

Varsity Football

Arenac-Eastern
North Huron ,
Memphis
Akron-Fairgrove
Peck'
Kingston
C.P.S.
Dryden
AuGres

7:30
7:00
7:00
7:00
7:00
7:00
7:00
7:00
7:30

p.m.
p.m.
p.m.
p.m.
p.m.
p.m.
p.m.
p.m.
p.m.

H
A
H
H
A
H
A
A
A

Fabulous Four's Fearless Forecast

This week's
match ups
August 28
Vassar at Saginaw Lutheran
Flint Beecher at Deckeiville
Cass City at Sandusky
Mayville at Akron-Fairgrove
Swan Valley at Frankenmuth
Marlette at Kingston
Buena Vista at USA
Yale at Caro
Peck at Brown City
Arenac Eastern at Owen-Gage
Norm Huron at Ubly > <; •
Bad Axe at Cros-Lex

John
Haire

Vassar
Flint Beecher
Sandusky •
•Mayville
Frankenmuth
Marlette
Buena Vista
Caro
Brown City
Arenac Eastern ,

.
Cros-Lex

Clarke
Haire

Vassar
Deckerville
Sandusky
Akron-Fairgrove
Frankenmuth
Kingston
USA
Caro
Brown City •
Owen-Gage
•Ubly,.. '",; UV
Cros-Lex

Tom
Montgomery

Vassar
Flint Beecher
Sandusky
Mayville
Frankenmuth
Marlette
USA
Caro ,
Brown City
pwen-Gage '

Cros-Lex

Vassar
Deckerville
Sandusky
Akron-Fairgrove
Frankenmuth
Marlette
USA
Caro
Brown City
Owen-Gage
Ubly
Cros-Lex
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Hawks finish third
at USA soccer invite
The Cass City Red Hawks

finished third in the 6-team
USA soccer tournament held
Saturday at Unionville-
Sebewaing High School.
Harbor Beach defeated USA,
1-0, to take the title.

After losing 7 seniors to
graduation, the Hawks are
young, but experienced. All
the starters, with the excep-
tion of freshman Brent Coo-
peri played extensively last

Chuck Reed said, in the over-
all play at the tourney.

Cass City opened with an
easy win over the Caro JV
team. The Hawks were led by
Leon Sullins and Cooper,
each with 2 goals and an as-
sist. Sam Howard also regis-
tered an assist. Caleb Hanby
started in net and needed to
record only 4 saves. Defen-
sive pressure from Ross For-
est and Gavin-Mills kept
play in the Caro end for most
of the game. It was a good
start for a young team, Reed
said.

The next 2 games were
losses to Harbor Beach, 2-0,
and USA, 2-0. Both teams arc.
older and more experienced
than Cass City, Reed pointed
out. It took the Hawks a
while to adjust to the in-
creased speed and aggression
of these teams. Sean
McFarland, Eric Reed and
Cooper all had scoring
chances, but good keeper
play kept the ball out of the
net. Jake Howard had a

strong game at midfield and
Andrew KIco was good on
defense. Hanby had 20 saves
in the 2 games, but defensive
lapses hurt the Hawks.

The afternoon games
against Cros-Lex and
Caseville were a different
story. The Hawks played
with more speed and aggres-
sion, matched well against
the older teams and tied both
games, 1-1.
-Kteo-pteyed-ifl-net-and-fe-

corded 5 saves as the defense
limited scoring chances.
Norm Pierce played well as
did Hanby in the field.
McFarland scored both
goals on assists from Cooper
and Reed. Sani Howard and
Sullins- kept offensive pres-
sure on and the defense
stepped up to meet each
threat.

It was a good start for the
Hawks. It is an extremely
young team starting a fresh-
man, 6 sophomores, 2 jun-
iors and 2 seniors. With only
4 reserves, only one with var-
sity experience, it makes for
a short bench.

Games will be decided oh
how fast the starters come
together and how well the
bench matures under game
conditions.
As always, Lakers should be

the team to beat in the
Greater Thumb West and
Bad Axe, Valley Lutheran
and USA will be tough.
The Hawks are a year away

from challenging for the title,
Reed believes.

Cass City Red Hawks
2003 Boys' Soccer

Aug. 23
Aug. 25
Aug. 26
Aug. 28
Sept. 2
Sept. 6
Sept. 9
Sept. 11
Sept. 16
Sept. 19
Sept. 22

USA Invite
North Branch
Caseville
Harbor Beach
Caro
Bad Axe Invite
Sandusky
Marlette
Valley Lutheran
Lakeville. , ,
Memphis , . , , ,,,:.

~Septr23-— USA— -— T—
Sept. 25
Sept. 30
Oct. 2
Oct. 7
Oct. 14
Oct. 16
Oct. 20-25

Bad Axe
Lakers
Valley Lutheran
Lakers
USA
Bad Axe
Districts

8:30 a.m. A
4:30 p.m. A
5:00 p.m. H
5:00 p.m. A
5:00 p.m. H
9:00 a.m. A
5:00 p.m. H
5:00 p.m. A
5:00 p.m. A
4:30 p.m, A

<t5:pO,p,m. A
"5:00 p:rnr A-^-
5:00 p.m. A
5:00 p.m. H
4:30 p.m. H
4:30 p.m. A
4:30 p.m. H
4:30 p.m. H
TBA

NEVER TOO OLD. Wodson Oakley
recorded a hole-in-one Monday during
senior league play at Mulligan's Irish
Links in Cass City. The 70-year-old
Deford resident used a 3 wood to ace
the 8th hole, which measures approxi-
mately 171 yards. Oakley has been
playing golf for just 2 years.

Invitations

72-201

Green takes reins
of Hawk golf team
There are some big shoes to Zach Bliss, both .second

fill for the Cass City Red team all conference last year.
Hawk golf team if they are to
repeat as Greater Thumb
West champions under the
direction of new coach Jim
Green.
Start with Chris Maharg, an

all conference player and
state qualifier last year. Also
missed will be Scott Thane
and Cyndi Henn.
Anchoring the team will be

Two other seniors, Jon.
Bennett and Zach Toner, up
from the junior varsity, are
expected to help. Evan
Laurie, a sophomorei has
moved to the varsity level.
Green sees Valley Lutheran

and Lakers to be teams to
beat in the strong GTW this
season. Cass City should be
one of the teams in the battle

;niors-Nick-Swanson-and—for-the-league-title-

CASS CITY RED HAWK Boys' Soccer team members are (front, 1-r) Gavin
Mills, Jake Howard, Ray Ellis, Samuel Howard, Brandon Miller, Ross Forrest
and Andrew KIco; (back, 1-r) Assistant Coach Jeff Windsor, Assistant Coach
Michelle Hanby, Caleb Hanby, Sean McFarland, Corey Brooks, Justin
Fenningsdorf, Leon Sullins, Eric Reed and Head Coach Chuck Reed. Missing:
Norm Pierce and Brent Cooper.

2003 Cass City Red Hawks Golf

Aug. 14
Aug. 27
Sept. 3
Sept. 5
Sept. 8
Sept. 1.0
Sept. 15
Sept. 17
Sept. 22
Sept. 24
Sept. 25
Sept. 26
Sept. 30
Oct. 3
Oct. 6
Oct. 8

Oct. 10

Cass City Invite
9-Hole Tourney
BCAS
Brown City Invite
Deckerville
Vatley Lutheran
Ubly
USA
Lakers
Mayville
Frankenmuth
Harbor Beach
Bad Axe
Vassar Invite
Sandusky
League Tourney @
Sandusky
Regionals

9:00 a.m. H
4:15 p.m. A
4:15 p.m. A
8:30 a.m. A
4:1 5 p.m. A
4:15 p.m. H
4:15 p.m. A
4:1 5 p.m. A
4:1 5p.m. H
4:15 p.m. H
4:00 p.m. A
4:00 p.m, A
4:1 5 p.m. A
9:00 a.m. A
4:15 p.m. H

TBA
TBA

Rolling Hills Wednesday
Men's League Standings

THE CASS CITY RED HAWK golf team members are (front, 1-r) Preston Stec,
Michael Stevens, Evan Laurie, Ryan Ross, Kurt Hanby, Ryan Biddinger, Kyle
Reif; (back, 1-r) Coach Jim Green, Brent Kucharczyk, Micah Little, Zach Bliss,
Nick Swanson, Marcel Helland and Pat Reed.

Early Division
Maharg/Pasieczny 96
Stickle/Iwankovitsch 93
Wallace/Warner 92
Kritzman/Burns 90
Zdrojewski/Leeson 88
Craig/Knight 84
Berwick/Greenlee 82
Herron/Tuckey 79
Henn/Peters 78
Bliss/Baker 64
Jones/Marshall 64
Strickland/Glaspie 63
Burns/Hutchinson 61
Dillon/Retherford 38

Late Division
Hillaker/Murphy 91
Ypma/deBeaubien 91
Wright/Prieskorn 85
LeValley/Morgan 84
Schott/Osentoski 81
C. Bliss/K. Bliss 80
Hartel/Comment 75
Hool/Toner 74
Williamson/Rieman 72
N. Bliss/Hempton 71
Doerr/Haire 66
Robinson/Martin 64'
Smith/Biddinger 57
Schneeberger/Ulfig 44

"After six short weeks
the pain was
completely gone.

Roy Jaster Jivis in the family business with Jaster Construction. Over the years, he had
continuing difficulty with lower back pain. Then, on vacation to the Indian River, a water
skiing accident was the final straw.

The agony had finally just become too much. A friend referred Roy to Dr. Paese of
The Knee & Orthopaedic Center. The diagnosis was three herniated disks of the lower
lumbar region of the back. In 1992 Roy had back surgery, which Dr. Paese also had to con-

Roy Jaster Jr. and Dr. Paese sider before treatment was decided upon.
Dr. Paese decided AXIAL Decompression was the treatment of choice. The DRX9QQQ is one of only three machines

in the state of Michigan and is an extremely sophisticated piece of equipment After four weeks of this unique treat-
ment, Roy was feeling much better. The numbness and tingling were gone and after six weeks the pain had com-
pletely disappeared. ' :

Roy is back to work full time with no limitations thanks to The Knee & Orthopaedic Center. Roy continues to
do daily stretches to stay in shape. "Thank you Dr. Paese, for giving me back the ability to wrestle and play with
my boys again without pain." ,

82% Otf OtIR

Lapeer • Cass City
• • . ' •
"We Do More Than Just Knees"

From Left: Gordon A, McCUmansIJ, D.O.; Nicole Ruzzlcone. PA-C;
John 0. DeSantis, D.O.; Joseph Paese. D.O.

THE BEST IN NON-SURGSCAL AND SURGICAL TREATMENT OF BONES AND JOINTS
• STATE-OF-THE-ART NON-SURGICAL CARE OF THE BACK AND NECK •

«tiĵ ^»€î »«<?^®s

For A Free, Full Color Booklet Explaining Your Treatment Options, Log On To Our Website At
www .knee-doctor.com/2

The road to recovery is as close as your telephone.

Toll Free 1-888-221-KNEE (5633)
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Obituaries
Jeremy Lalko

Jeremy Scott Lalko, 27, of
Kingston, died in a motor-
cycle accident Sunday, Aug.
24,.2003inRiiey, Kan.
He was born Oct. 14,1975

in Caro to Paul and Evelyn
(Beyette) Lalko.

He married Katherine
LaBarge Oct. 6, 1995 in
Lapeer. ;
Lalko graduated from North

Branch Wesleyan High
School in 1994. He joined
the U.S. Army in 1997, serv-
ing as a corporal at Fort
Carson, Colo., where he
earned many achievement
awards. He later worked as a
truck driver and floor layer.
He was active in a Youth for
Christ singing group called
Satisfaction.

Lalko is survived by his
wife, Katherine; children:
Jeremy Scott Jr., Emmajean
Joy and John Paul; parents:
Paul and Evelyn Lalko of
Kingston; siblings: Shawn
Lalko of Caro, Kristopher
Lalko of Kingston and
Amanda (Joseph) Martin of
North Branch; parents-in-
law: Daryl and Colleen
LaBarge of Clearwater, Fla,;
brother-in-law, Eric LaBarge
of Detroit; sister-in-law, Amy
(Dave) Majeski of Grand
Rapids; grandparents: Eldon
and Dorothy Rosegart, and
Helen Asselin; and many
aunts, uncles, nieces and
nephews.

Funeral services will be
held at 1 p.m., Friday, Aug.
29, at the Kingston Wesleyan
Church, with the Rev. Ken
Sandefur,- the Rev. Ernie
Hautala of Dayton Center
Church, and the Rev.
Rudyard K. Fay officiating.

Interment will be in the
Kingston Cemetery.
Memorials may be made to

the Family Discretionary
Fund.
Arrangements were made by
Kranz Funeral Home, King-
ston.

Louis Mecho-•'

and Mary (Toporek) Bielin.
She'married George J.

Fehrenbach Jan. 2,1954, Af-
ter his death, she married

' Glen Wixon Sept. 8,1973 in
Cass City. He died May 30,
1993.
She was a member of the S t.

Pancratius Catholic Church
and their women's council.

She is survived by her
friends and caregivers: Janet

—Hurley-and-Diane-Zagorskir
both of Cass City.

Wixon was preceded in
death by a brother, Stanley
Edward Bielin.
Funeral services were held

at 11 a.m., Wednesday, Aug.
27, at the St. Pancratius
Catholic Church, Cass City,
with the Rev. Steve Pillion
officiating.
Interment was in the Sacred

Heart Cemetery, Caro.
Memorials may be made to

the St. Pancratius Catholic
Church.
Arrangements were made by

Kranz Funeral Home, Cass
City.

Josephine Wolak

Josephine Wolak, 78, of
Kingston, died after a short
illness Wednesday, Aug. 20,
2003.

She was born March 17,
1925 in Cass City, daughter
of Peter and Mary (Mroz)
Kloc.

She married Henry R.
Wolak Feb. 4, 1956 in St.
Michael Catholic Church,
Wilmot.
Wolak worked as a secretary

for Wickes Building in King-
ston for a few years. She was
a member of St. Michael
Catholic Church and their
Altar Society.

Wolak is survived by her
husband, Henry; four chil-
dren: Karen (Larry) Lesowyk
of Vassar, Mark Wolak of
Harper Woods, Barbara (Bill)
Clarke of Sandusky and
Marvin (Denise) Wolak of
Madison, Ala.; five grand-
children; two great-grand-
children; three sisters:

'

Louis W. Meeho, 75, of
Applegate, formerly of
Shabbona, died Thursday,
Aug. 21, 2003 in AledaE.
Lutz Veteran Medical Cen-
ter, Saginaw.
He was born Oct. 24, 1926

in Detroit, the son of Lewis
David and Emma
(Comiskey) Mecho.
He served in the U.S. Coast

Guard during WWII and
worked as a painter before
retirement.
He is survived by two chil-

dren: Diane Mecho of
Applegate and Charles
(Rosemoon) Mecho of Hot
Sprints, N.C.

He was preceded in death
by a son, Rodney Mecho.
Cremation has taken place,

with private family services
to be held at a later date.
Arrangements were made by
Kranz Funeral Home, Cass
City.

Mary Wixon

Mary Josephine Wixon, 91,
of Cass City, died unexpect-
edly Friday, Aug. 22, 2003
in her home.
She was born Nov. 7,1911

in Kingston, Pa. to Stanley

and Chesterine (Jerry)
Blahut of Grosse Isle; and
three brothers: Eugene Kloc
of Cass City, Richard Kloc
and Walter Kloc of Caseville.
She was preceded in death

by a son-in-law, Dale Broda;
and a brother, Joseph Kloc.

Funeral services were held
Saturday, Aug. 23, at St.
Michael Catholic Church,
Wilmot, with the Rev. Rick
Bokinskie and Sr. Riccardina
Silvestri of St. Michael
Catholic Church officiating.

Interment was in the St.
Michael Cemetery.
Memorials may be made to

St. Michael Catholic
Church, United Hospice of
Marlette or the American
Cancer Society.
Arrangements were made by

Kranz Funeral Home/King-
ston.

NO HUNTING
SIGNS
Black Ink

5 for sl-25* each

CASS CITY
CHRONICLE

872-2010

Cass City
Church of the Nazarene

welcomes
Evangelists

Larry & Tamla
Leckrone
Morenci, Michigan

Larry is an ordained elder, a commissioned
song-evangelist and one of the few commis-
sioned evangelists in the Church of the
Nazarene.
Tamla contributes greatly through the keyboard

and singing.
' Their splint is contagious and their message is
pertinent. ,

Come and Enjoy!

FOOTBALL - GOLF - SOCCER - CROSS COUNTRY

Aug. 28
Sept. 5
Sept. 12
Sept. 19
Sept. 26
Oct. 3
Oct. 10
Oct. 17
Oct. 24

Cass City Red Hawks
2003 Varsity Football

Sandusky
Ubly
BCAS
Valley Lutheran
Lakers
USA
Reese
Bad Axe
Freeland

7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
7:30 p.m.

Aug.26
Sept. 4
Sept. 9
Sept. 11
Sept. 16
Sept. 18
Sept. 23
Sept. 30
Oct. 2
Oct. 7
Oct. 9
Oct. 14
Oct. 16
Oct. 23
Oct. 28
Oct. 30
Nov. 4
Nov. 6
Nov. 10
Nov. 13
Nov. 17-23
Nov. 24-26

Cass City Red Hawks
-2003jGirls^Basketball__

Marlette 5:00 p.m.
Harbor Beach 5:00 p.m.
Sandusky 6:00 p.m.
Brown City 5:00 p.m.
Valley Lutheran 5:00 p.m.
Ubly 5:00 p.m.
Lakers 5:00 p.m.
Bad Axe 6:00 p.m.
USA 6:00 p.m.
Mayville 5:00 p.m.
Reese 5:00 p.m.
Deckerville 5:00 p.m.
BCAS 5:00 p.m.
Valley Lutheran 5:00 p.m.
SaginawNouvel 5:00 p.m.
Lakers 6:00 p.m.
Bad Axe 6:00 p.m.
USA 5:00 p.m.
Reese 6:00 p.m.
BCAS 5:00 p.m.
Districts @ Bad Axe TEA
Regionals TBA

Cass City Red Hawks 2003
Aug. 22 Bad Axe
Aug. 27 Akron-Falrgrove Invite
Sept. 3 USA Invite
Sept. 6 Bad Axe Invite
Sept 11 Chesaning Invite
Sept 18 Frankenmuth Invite
Sept. 20 Akron-Fairgrove Invite
Sept. 25 Mayville County Meet
Sept. 27 Harbor Beach
Oct 4 Cass City Invite
Oct. 11 Reese Invite
Oct. 14 League Invite (Reese)
Oct. 18 Caro Invite
Oct. 25 Regionals

Cross Country
9:30 a.m. A
4:00 p.m.
4:00 p.m.

• 9:00 a.m.
4:30 p.m.
4:30p.m.
10:00 am
4:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m.
8:00 a.m.

11:00a.m.
TBA

Cass City Red Hawks
2003 Boys' Soccer

Aug. 23 USA Invite 8:30 a:m. A
Aug. 25 North Branch 4:30 p.m. A
Aug. 26 Caseville 5:00 p.m. H
Aug. 28 Harbor Beach 5:00 p.m. A
Sept. 2 Caro 5:00 p.m. H
Sept. 6 Bad Axe Invite 9:00 a.m. A
Sept. 9 Sandusky 5:00 p.m. H
Sept. 11 .Marlette 5:00 p.m. A
Sept. 16 Valley Lutheran 5:00 p.m. A
Sept. 19 Lakeville 4:30 p.m. A
Sept. 22 Memphis 5:00 p.m. A
Sept.23 USA 5:00 p.m. A
Sept. 25
Sept. 30
Oct. 2
Oct. 7 :

Oct. 14
Oct. 16
Oct. 20-25

Bad Axe
Lakers
Valley Lutheran
Lakers
USA
Bad Axe
Districts,

5:00 p.m.
5:00 p.m.
4:30 p.m.
4:30 p.m.
4:30 p.m.
4:30 p.m.
TBA

A
H
H
A
H
H

SUPPORT THESE
LOCAL SPONSORS

Knight
insurance §
Agency *"-.

872-5114

and Auto Repair
6415 Main St. (989) 872-5303

Marathon Service Center
(full & self-serve)

Propane Riling Station
Certified Master Mechanic

Best
Cass City Hardware

872-2188
6092 E. Cass City Rd., Cass City

CHEMICAL BANK
AND TRUST COMPANY .

872-4355 Cass City

Double D Gas
& Diesel Repair

Phone 8724540
Cass City

Kirn Electric

Phone 872-3821

SIMPSON HOMES
&

EXCAVATING
18 years Experience in Home
Site Planning. Preparation &

Development
Call (989) 872-1502

Toll Free 1-866-372-4502

•

FARM BUREAU
INSURANCE

REGGIE G.IGN ASH
Auto Home Life Business Annuities
6392M9lnSt. . ' . - ' • F a x {989)872-4359.
Offce(9B9) 872-4432 Cell (989) 550-0623
Cass City, Ml 48726 Home(989)8S6-2416

www.farmbureauinsurance-mi.com

DO,PLC
BOARDCERTIFIED

Family Practice
4674 Hill St.

872-4725 " Cass City

Anrod Screen
Cylinder Co.
Phone 872-2101

Cass Crty

6SI»Uu»Sttea
Cui Ciiy. MMI726

David Geiger
OMIB-

Denise Geiger
Omar

Schneeberger's
TV & Appliances

Phone 872-2696
Cass City

Dr. Robert Green,
D.D.S.

Dr. Nicholas
Nahernak, D.D.S

Phone 872-2181
Cass City

FUNERAL HOMES
Cass City 872-2195
Kingston 683-2210

Thumb National
HJanfo a TJtaosQ

MernberFDIC
872-4311 Cass City

LaFave Steel
Supply, Inc.

Phone 872-2163
Cass City

Independent Bank

MEMBER FQIC

872-2105 Cass City

Bartnik Sales
& Service

Phone 872-3541
Cass City

Thvmb
0YAMAHA

Chad Fitzpatrlck
Patt • Seles • Sctvten • Dyno Tuning • Oyno Rtnlal

CM«aty.MI«72B
Fax (989)872-4043

Dr. Paul Lockwood,
D.C.

Phone 872-2765
Cass City

ATBDFlmnelat
Planners, LLC.

Anderson,
Tuckey,

Bernhardt,
Doran

Cass City, Michigan
(989) 872-3730

www.atbdcpa.com

Thumb Insurance
Group, Inc.

INSURANCE FOR ALL YOUR NEEDS
JIMCERANSKI OFFICE: MARKW1ESE

Ayant B72-43S1 Agtrrt

OSENTOSKI
REALTY AND AUCTIONE ERINC-

673-7777 872-4377
Caro Cass City

e
Located downtown
Cass City on M-61

urtis
Chrysler

Plymouth-Dodge-Jeep
(989)872-2184

Cass City
Chronicle
Phone 872-2010

Cass City

Howard Bell
fPONTlAC @ «f=**S^

*»nWrF^MW«»
*i

Comer of M-24 & Frank • Caro
989-673-6126

1 -888-850-4768

Ken Martin
Electric

Phone 872-4114
Cass City

Phone 872-2270
Cass City

•A

Food Center
Cass City
872-2191

Mr Chips
Food Store

872-5688
Cass City

IWitrt You Always SivtMon Monty.1

989-269.9781'

Michelle P. Biddinger
Attorney at Law

872-5601
Cass City

PANKRATZ
M.D.

Orthopaedic Surgery
989-269-9551

10SO N. Van Dyke, Suite A, Bad Axe

872-2121
4675 Hill Street

Cass City

Harris & Company
Cass City

989-872-2688
David A. Weiler, Agent

;872-2248
Cass City

Your Local Internet

Service Provider

1-888-282-4932

Michigan Athletic &
Rehabilitation Center

Affiliated with
. mis & Dales

_l. , e General Hospital

Cass City 872-2084
Caro 673-4999

Thumb MRI Center
5;30 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.Mon.-Fri.

5:30 a,m. to £00 p.m. Sat,

989-872-8070
6320 Van Dyke R d :

Dr. James Thomas,
DOS.

Dr. Paul Chappel,
DOS.

Phone 672-3870
• • - ' - .'•' CassClty

S.H. Raythatha

T M.D.,P,C,
(Dr. Ray)

Phone 872-5010
\Cass City

Rebecca's Daycare

6:00 a.m."5:00 p.m. ,^ ,^
Monday-Friday S©^

989-872-3568
4159SeegerSt,

Rolling Hills
Golf Course
Phone 872-3569

Cass City

Little Caesars'
872-4884

"Hot 'N Ready'
now available

4S18 Leach SI,
Cass Clly

Millennium
INDUSTRIES

Cons City.-Michigan

Cass City Red Hawks

Aug. 14
Aug. 27
Sept. 3
Sept. 5
Sept. 8
Sept. 10
Sept. 15
Sept. 17
Sept. 22
Sept 24
Sept. 25
Sept. 26
Sept 30
Oct. 3
Oct. 6
Oct. 8

Oct. 10

2003 Golf
Cass City Invite
9-Hole Tourney
BGAS
Brown City Invite
Deckerville
Valley Lutheran
Ubly
USA
Lakers
Mayville
Frankenmuth
Harbor Beach
Bad Axe
Vassar Invite
Sandusky
League Tourney @
Sandusky
Regionals

9:00 a.m.
4:15 p.m.
4:15 p.m.
8:30 a.m.
4:15 p.m.
4:15 p.m.
4:1 5 p.m.
4:1 5 p.m.
4:15 p.m.
4:1 5 p.m.
4:00 p.m.
4:00 p.m.
4:1 5 p.m.
9:00 a.m.
4: 15 p.m.

•

TBA
TBA

H
A
A
A
A
H
A
A
H
H
A
A
A
A
H

'



CASS CITY, MICHIGAN .

Deadline
for ACT
Hearing
College-bound high school

students who want to take the
ACT Assessment on the Oct.
25 national test date should
register by the postmark
deadline of Sept. 19.

The late registration dead-
line is Oct. 3 (an additional
fee is required for late regis-
tration). Students can get
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from
their school counselor or reg-
ister online at www.act.org,
ACT scores are accepted by

virtually all colleges in the
nation, including all Ivy
League schools. The test is
given in all 50 states. The
test fee is $26 ($29 in
Florida).
A student's ACT scores are

considered by colleges for
admissions and course place-
ment, along with several
other important factors in-
cluding high school GPA,
college prep courses taken in
high school, extracurricular
activities, personal back-
ground and other informa-
tion. ' •
The ACT is an achievement

test that includes 4 parts:
English, reading, mathemat-
ics and science.The ACT is
not an aptitude test, but is
based on the curriculum
taught in high school and
what colleges expect stu-
dents to know when they
begin their first year at col-
lege.

Students are urged to take
sample tests before the test
date to become familiar with
the format. Free sample tests
are available from high
school counselors and
sample questions can be
found on ACT's website. The
website also offers inexpen-
sive practice tests and a CD-
ROM that gives students an
instant test score and study
tips.

UBLY VILLAGE officials and longtime Ubly artist and
welder John E. Misico recently unveiled Misico's sculpture,
"Forever Soaring" in the village park. The sculpture was
dedicated during the Ubly Homecoming celebration.

Volunteers ready, willing to help
Do you have a doctor's ap-

pointment and are unsure as
to how you are going to get
there? Would you like some-
one to call you on a daily or
weekly basis to see how you •
are doing to just to have
someone to"talk to? Do you
live alone and long for com-
pany ? Are you taking care of

a family member and would
like to get some relief?
If you have answered yes to

only one of the above ques-
tions, then call the Tuscola
County Faith-In-Action Vol-
unteers. Faith-In-Action pro-
vides transportation, tele-
phone reassurance, friendly
visiting, respite care and

Long Term Core\*j

:', Transfer ttie financial risk of long
.term care costs to Auto-Owners
.Insurance Company. A
Safe.Sound.Secure.® way to.
protect your hard-earned
assets .from this potentially
devastating expense,

^Auto-Owners
Insurance

Lite Home Car. Businessft.* '

Thumb Insurance
Group

Please Call- 872-4351
6240 W, Main Street, Cass City

more, at no charge to the care
receiver.
The group has volunteers in

many of the towns in Tuscola
County who would like to
provide services to the eld-
erly, frail and disabled. For
more information, call Sandi
at (989) 693-6183 or toll-free
at 1-877,693-6183.
The organization is always

looking for those who would
like to donate a few minutes
or hours out of their day or
week to become Faith-In-
Action volunteers.;

77 donate
blood in
Cass City
A recent blood drive spon-

sored by the Hills and Dales
Hospital Auxiliary, the
Knights of Columbus and
the VFW netted 77 units of
blood.
First-time donors were Jim

Tuckey, David Holik,
Patricia Allen, Patty
Longuskr, Rebekah
Segroves, Jessica Nicol and
Ann Russell; one-gallon do-
nors were Arthur Haas and
Joann Kady; four-gallon do-
nor was Richard Parrott; and
five-gallon donor was
Howard Parker,

The next blood drive is
scheduled for Nov. 18.

&

Wellness Center
Let our Chiropractic team

.lead you to a healthier future!
Experience the

Difference
Chiropractic

With Massage
Can Make!

Modern
Adjusting Tables

and
• State-of-the-Ad
X-ray Equipment.

LaDonna Mas, Melissa Albrecfit;
front row: Dr. Robert Gabriel,

• Neck Pain • Back Pain • Numbness •Arm Pain • Leg Pain
• Migraines •Headaches • Shoulder Pain • Carpal Tunnel

• Siniis Pressure* Work Related or Sports Injuries

Our professional atmosphere and enthusiastic
staff are waiting to welcome YOU!

Taking New Patients? Call For An Appointment
iGarp ;(a^s§ifrpnvB)ll̂  r

• Professional eye
exams

• Prescriptions filled
• Large selection of

frames
• All types of contacts
• No-line bifocals
• Glasses repaired
• Blue Cross fit VSP

participant

DAVID C.
BATZERfl,O.D.

Professional Eye Care
4672 Hill St., Cass City

872-3404
Bad Axe 269-7263

SUMMER MANIA SUCCESS
fo eventfoae

All 40 Business Crawl
Participants!

Dee & ,lohii McKrow, .hunic Pensley,
Sonya Honuv.Jim Lulh, Ci.ci alcfint1 Prieskorn,

Tom I'roclor, Don \Y;micr

Curtis Chrysler-Cass City
Pat Curtis Chevrolet - Caro

PLEASE SHOW YOUR APPRECIATION BY PATRONIZING THE LOCAL
BUSINESSES WHO PROUDLY SUPPORT THIS COMMUNITY
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Family Fun Day
on tap Sept. 6 in
Sanilac County
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The Sanilac County Child
Abuse Prevention Council
along wi th the Sanilac
Cqunty Fire Association will
host their third annual Fam-
ily Fun Day/Fire and Police
Field Day Saturday, Sept. 6.
"Every year this event gets

a little better," said Nancy
Surbrook, president of the
abuse prevention council.

....._!!Ihe.day_wilLbegin-wjth-a-
parade downtown. The day's
events and activities will
begin following the opening
ceremonies at noon," she
said. 'The opening ceremo-
nies will be held at the fair-
grounds as they were last
year, (and)activities will run
throughout the afternoon
until 4 p.m."

A host of activities are
planned, according to
Surbrook.
"This year we have added a

25-foot Titanic slide, a wall
climber and a moonwalk for
everyone to enjoy," she said.

"We will also have a dunk
tank. We will have local
principals and other civic
leaders participating as our
dunkers.
"This year's entertainer will

be Ronald McDonald.
Smoky the Bear will also be
present for the day's events.

"A variety of community
service agencies will pro-

Deadline for submitting items in the calendar is the Friday
noon before publication.

Wednesday, August 27
Thumb Retired Officers of Police Service (TROOPS) meets

at Franklin Inn, Bad Axe at 11:30 a.m.
The Campbell annual report will be given at 5:45 p.m. in the

Campbell cafeteria.

Friday, August 29
Alcoholics Anonymous, 8 p.m., Good Shepherd Lutheran

Church.-

Monday, September 1
Novesta Township Board meeting, 7:30 p.m.

vide activities for children of
all ages, and information for
parents about services and
events in Sanilac County,"
Surbrook continued.

The activities will include
face painting, truck pull, fire
truck rides, police car rides,
911 calling, and child car
seat safety checks. This year
there will be food and bever-
ages available for purchase
on site as well..

"There will be something
for everyone. The day is pro-
vided free and is for the whole
family," Surbrook said.

$50,000 grant
goes to HDC

CASS CITY
65X0 MAIN STREET
HOURS: Mon.-Sat 9 am-9 p.m.;

Sunday 10 a.m,-6 p.m.

4 XO DOUBLESI PHOTO DEVELOPING SPECIAL]
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Congressman Dale E.
Kildee (D-MI) last week an-
nounced that the Human
Development Commission
wi!i receive a $50,000 grant
for the construction of an
intergenerational daycare
facility.
The Office of Rural Devel-

opment, a division of the
U.S. Department of Agricul-
ture, awarded the grant to
HDC to provide daycare as-
sistance to the elderly and
young children.

"The new daycare facility
will ultimately provide a
structured and safe environ-
ment for the elderly and
young children," said
Kildee.

BRYAN ABBE
New and Used Cars & Trucks

Sales & teasing
ALL GMOWHERS NOW QUALIFY FOR

•LOYALTY" BONUS CASH
OKFirai»iiigfer60ttoBtht

R«b«ttiuptoH,500
Tlmtlininnhigoutl Only hmn until 9-2-03

to lrt« tdv»m*gt of Incmttm

CALL BRYAN FOR DETAILS
989-673.2171

Kat CHEVROLET
OLDSMOBILE

UrtlS CADILLAC

700 N. STATE ST. • CARP. Ml

NO
HUNTING

SIGNS
- -\Mrf-r :"...:. '

Biadkirik
5for$1
25' 'each

CASS CITY
CHRONICLE

6550 Main
872-2010

"This facility will provide
families with better access to
support services, which will
help alleviate some of the
difficulties associated with
providing constant care.
Most importantly, the facil-
ity will provide seniors and
children with an opportunity
to learn and interact with one
another during structured
activities."

Mary Ann Vandemark, ex-
ecutive director of HDC,
said, "HDC is deeply grate-
ful for this grant from the
Off ice. of Rural Develop-
ment, and we surely appreci-
ate the support of Congress-
man Kildee."
"We plan to make the most

of this opportunity," she
added, "by providing a new
level of service for seniors
and children alike. Our mis-
sion is to help people and
change lives, and that is just
what we hope to do with this
facility."

The Rural Development
funds will be used specifi-
cally for the construction of
an intergenerational daycare
facility that serves older
adults who have functional
limitations due to
Alzheimer's and related de-
mentia disorders, as well as
young children.
The facility design includes

separate "centers" for each
day care population with a
shared, common ,s.pace..fpL:.
structured intergenerational
activities. Each center
would be able to care for 20
children and 20 adults serv-
ing many families that are
unable to obtain care after
traditional work hours.

A construction timetable
has yet to be set, but comple-
tion is targeted for late 2004.

Jo Anne Rasmussen, Ultrasonographer at Caro Community Hospital, is proud to say...

As part of the CCH Diagnostic Imaging Department, Ultrasound is a non-invasive
procedure that helps diagnose abnormalities and diseases without the reactions common
in other types of examinations. General Ultrasonography provides abdominal, obstetric,
gynecological, breast, and superficial structure imagery. Our Ultrasound Department
also offers echocardiography and non-invasive vascular studies, including carotid arteries
and lower extremity veins (color flow and doppler).This service is useful for abdominal
pain, pregnancy, abnormal pelvic pain and/or abnormaluterine bleeding, ovarian cysts,
breast lumps, hematomas, aneurysms, chest pain, heart and heart valve abnormalities,
blood clots and stenosis, and arterial plaque. If your physician says you need an Ultrasound,
please tell him or her you'd like it performed at Caro Community Hospital...because
we CAN do that here!

Caro
Community
Hospital

•Wain Campus: 401 N. Hooper, Caro, PH, (989) 673-3141 'Cam Medfea/ Cflnfc; 220 E Frank, Cam, PH, (989) 6734126
•FalrgrovB Medical Cl/nto. 5000 Maple, PH, (989) 693-1059 'Hill Medfca/ Center, 465 N. Hopper, Care PH, (989) 673-4664
• ' ' • . 'CCH Hem Strvtoas, 70S E, Frank, Caio, PH. (989) 673-1670

Hills and Dales offers
ways to keep kids safe
It is that time of year again

when parents are getting their
children ready to return to a
new school year. Hills and
Dales General Hospital en-
courages parents to take time
to teach and review impor-
tant safety guidelines with
their children.

The national "Safe Kids"
-eampaign-Qffers-the-fGlJow--

ing recommendations for
keeping children safe when
going to and from school.

SCHOOL BUS SAFETY

A child's behavior at the
bus stop is a very important
aspect of school bus safety.
Children should remember
these safety tips while wait-
ing for the bus:
* Arrive at the stop at least
five minutes before the bus.
arrives.
* Stay out of the street and
avoid horseplay.
* Cross the street at least 10
feet (or 10 giant steps) in front
of the bus.

When boarding or leaving
the bus, children should al-
ways:
* Walk in a single-file line.
* Use the handrail to avoid
falls.
* Wait until the bus comes,
to a complete stop before
exiting.
* Exit from the front of the
bus.
* Always wait for parents on
the same side of the street as
the school bus loading/un-
loading zone.
* Be aware of the driver's
blind spot (10 feet in front of
the bus) when walking away
from the bus.
* Remove loose drawstrings
or ties on jackets and
sweatshirts, and replace with
Velcro, snaps or buttons.
Loose drawstrings or book
bags can snag on bus hand-
rails.
* Always ask the bus driver
for help if anything is
dropped while entering or
exiting the bus.,,

WJiUe,,pn, (tabus;, children;;,,

should observe the follow-
ing safety rules:
* Remain seated at all times
and keep the aisles clear.
* Do not throw objects.
* Do not shout or distract the
driver unnecessarily.
* Keep heads and arms in-
side the bus at all times.

ity might be poor and mo-
torists might not be able to
see children or stop quickly.
* Be a good ro)e model by
demonstrating proper pedes-
trian safety. Parents,
caregivers and older peers
should set good examples for
younger children. Children
need you to not only tell

-WALKING^QSCHOQL—t^emT-but-als

during non-daylight condi-
tions (e.g. dawn, dusk or
night) is nearly 4 times
greater than during the day-
time.

* Make sure schools provide
cyclists with "safe areas".
Bike racks should be placed
in areas where there are few
motor vehicles and pedestri-

The national "Safe Kids"
campaign recommends that
children under age 10 never
cross the street alone. In ad-
dition, make sure you follow
these additional safety
guidelines:
* Choose the safest route and
walk it with children. Look
for the most direct route with
the fewest street crossings.
* Teach children to recog-
nize and obey all traffic sig-
nals and markings. A flash-
ing "walk" sign is not an au-
tomatic "go" signal. In addi-
tion, teach children to walk
within the marked cross-
walks.
* Make sure children look
in all directions before cross-
ing the street. Children
should make eye contact
with drivers and wave to en-
sure the driver sees them be-
fore crossing.
* Teach children not to enter
the street from between
parked cars or from behind
bushes or shrubs. Darting
into the street accounts, for
the majority of child pedes-
trian fatalities.
* Teach children to cross the
street at a corner or cross-
walk. Make sure children al-
low plenty of time to cross.
Teach them to walk, not run,
across intersections. Tell
children to listen to adult
crossing guards or safety pa-
trols at monitored intersec-
tions.
* Make sure children always
wear footwear and clothing
that uses retro-reflective ma-
terial, and carry a flashlight
if walking at dawn or dusk.
* Warn1 children to be extra1

how to be safe pedestrians.
RIDING BIKES TO

SCHOOL
Bicycle riding is a favorite

pastime of children. Children
riding bicycles to school
should observe the follow-
ing: '
* Wear a bike helmet cor-
rectly. Purchase a bike hel-
met that meets U.S. Con-
sumer. Product Safety Com-
mission standards for each
child. A bike helmet should
fit comfortably and snugly,
but no too tight. It should sit
on top of your head in a level
position and it should not
rock forward and back or
side-to-side. The helmet
straps should always be
buckled.
* Wear bike helmets at all
times when bicycling. Head
injury is the leading cause .
of death in bike crashes.
* Follow the rules of the road.
Ride on the right side of the
road, with traffic, not against
traffic; use appropriate hand
signals; stop at all intersec-
tions, marked and unmarked;
and stop and look left, right
and left again before enter-
ing or crossing the street.
* Never let children ride on
the road without direct adult
supervision until age ,10. Pa-
rental and adult supervision
is essential until traffic skills
and judgment thresholds are
reached by each child.
* Plan a safe cycling route
with children and ride it with
them. Streets with a steady
flow of fast-moving traffic are
not appropriate for young
cyclists with limited traffic
experience.
* Do not ride afntehtf .TBe."'

W|ijle,,pn, the.^ children^ alert in bad'weather VisiblU;;, risk of sustaining

. Avoid ui up-uff and pick-
up zones in school parking
lots.

DRIVING CHILDREN TO
SCHOOL

Motor vehicle crashes are
the leading cause of uninten-
tional injury-related death
among children ages 14 and
under. Parents should follow
these safety tips each time
they drive their children to
school or participate in car
pools:

* Always use child safety
seats and safety belts cor-
rectly every time you and
your children ride. Remain
buckled until the car has
been turned off.
* Children who have out-
grown a'convertible car seat
should graduate to a booster
seat until they are 8 years old
and 80 pounds.
* Never put loose or heavy
objects in the passenger area
of the car that could injure
someone if you stopped sud-
denly or crashed.
* Allow extra time in the
driver's schedule to avoid
driving too fast when late.
* Airange to pick up children
at a safe spot away from the
congestion of traffic around
the school.
* Drop off children in a safe
location ^o that they do not
have to cross the street.
* Make sure they enter and
leave the car on the curb
side.

Following these important
safety guidelines and review-
ing them every year with
your children can help keep
the back-to-school season a

L.-N E. R A -L_ H O S P I T A

Th en, No » t •

5®^L|Bffiffi Jl V ĵj; AgAft
Hills 4 bales General Hospital encourages
parents to stress to their children the

importance of safety habits...
BUS STOP SAFETY

and avoid horseplay - Cross roadway at least 10
feet in front of bus.

TO SCHOOL^_^ - Cross Streets at
corners or crosswalks - Walk not run - Obey
traffic signals and markings.

- Wear a bike helmet - Follow
e road.

RIDING BIKES

DRIVING CHILDREN TO SCHOOL___ -Always
use safety seats and belts - Allow extra time -
Pick up at a safe spot.

FOLLOW GOOD SAFETY
RULES ANO KEEP THE

BACK-TO-SCHOOL
SEASON A SAFE ONE.

Hiil Street ° Cass City, ;VU ••.•989-872-2121
www. hillsanddajes.com
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Legal Notices
THIS FIRM IS A DBBTGOLLECTOR AT-
TEMPTTNGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATION WE OBTAIN WILL BE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE, PLEASE
CONTACT OUR OFFICEAT THENUM-
BER BELOW IF YOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MILITARY DUTY

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by John W. Thomas, sole owner,
unmarried (original mortgagors), lo Op-
tion One Mortgage Corporation, Califor-
nia Corporation, Mortgagee, dated July
10, 1993 and recorded on August 24,
199B in Uber 748 on Page720 in Tuseola
County Records, Michigan, and was as-
signed by said mortgagee to ihe Bank
One National Association f/k/a The First
NdUoiitu Bankui cliitiigu us
Structured Asset Securities Corporation,
Series 1999-BC2, Assignee by an assign-
ment dated November 28, 2001, which
was recorded on February 12, 2002 in
Liber 864 on Page 168, Tuscola County
Records, on which mortgage there is
claimed to be due at the date hereof the
sum of FORTY-SEVEN THOUSAND
SEVEN HUNDRED FOUR AND 91/100
dollars ($47,704.91), including interest
at 9.990% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, noticeis hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of Ihe mortgaged premises, or some
pan of Ihem, at public venue, ai die from
entrance to the Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan al
10:00 AM. on September 11,2003.

Said premises are situated in CITY OF
SBLVERWOOD, Tuscola County, Michi-
gan, and are described as:

Commencing at the Southeast Corner of
Section 25,Town 11 North, Range lOEast,
and the point of beginning running
thence North 89 degrees 59 minutes 11
seconds West, 208.00 feet along the South
line of said Section 25; thence North 0
degrees 33 minutes 9 seconds East,

. 662.33 feel; thence South 89 degrees 58
minutes 19 seconds East 208.00 feet,
thence Soulh 00 degrees 33 minutes 09
seconds West 662.28 feet along East line
of said Section 25 lo the point of begin-
ning. Being a part of the Southeast 1/4 of
Section 25,Town 11 North, Range lOEast,

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the dale of such sale/unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600,3241a, in which case the re-
demption period shall be 30 days from
the date of such sale.

Dated: August 13, 2003

FOR INFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
Team 0(248) 593-1310
Trott ATrott, P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File # 200130932

TeamG
8-13-4

iN^ORWMWNWEOBtAINWJIXBE
USED FORTHAT PURPOSE PLEASE
CONTACT OUROFFICE ATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IF YOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MUJTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE.- Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Duahe E. Webster, married to
Sheri L. Webster (original mortgagors),
to BNC Mortgage, Inc., Mortgagee/dated
May 7,2001 and recorded May 14,2001
in Liber 831 on Page 981 in Tuscola
County Records, Michigan, and was as-
signed by said mortgagee to the Bank
One, National Association, As Trustee for
ARC 2001 - BC6 Trust, Assignee by an
assignment dated.May 18,2001, which,
was recorded on September 23, 2002 in
Liber 895 on Page 250, Tuscola County
Records, on which mortgage there is .
claimed to be due at the date hereof the
sum of TWO HUNDRED THIRTY-SIX
THOUSANDrTv^HUNDREDNINETY-
TWO ANp04/)OOdoliara ($236.592,04),
including interest at 12.550% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
part'of them, at public venue, at the front
entrance to the Courthouse m the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10;QO AM, on September 18,2003.

Said premises are siluatedin TOWNSHIP
OF MILLINGTON, Tuscola County,
Michigan, and ore described as:

The North 363 feetof the Noflhweslquar-1

. ler of the Southeast quarter of Section '.
26, Town 10 North, Range 8 East; except
railroad right-of-way and also except the
Easl5 acres of above described property, .
Tuscola County Records; ; ;

The redemption period shall be 12
months from the dale of such sale.

Dated: August 20, 2003

RDRINFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
TeamX (248) 593-1302
Trott & Trott,.P.C.
Attorneys, and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Farms, Ml 48025
File # 200222372

TeamX
8-20-4

THIS FIRM ISA DEBTCOLLECTORAT-
TEMPTJNGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATIONWEOBTAINWILLBE
USED FOR THATPURPOSE.PLEASE
CONTACTOUROFFICEATTHENUMi
BER BELOW IPYOO ARE IN ACTIVE
MOJTARYDUTY ; ,;/ - ,

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in'the conditions of a mortgage ,
made by William1'Brent Hauger, an un-
married person (original mortgagors), to ;
Flagsur Bank, .FSB,: Mortgagee, dated '
January 6,1999 anil recorded on January
14, 1999 In Uber 760 an Page 80S in
Tuscola County Records, Michigan, and
was assigned by said mortgagee,to we
Chiuje Manhattan Mortgage Corporation,
a New Jersey Corporation, Assignee by
an assignment dated October I, 1999,
.which was recorded on December^; 1999
in Ubfer79p on Page:57,Tu«c61a;C6un '̂
Reciirdi^on; which,mortgage; tlwirefi^
claimed tti be1 'due irt the date tiertofUw
sumofEiarTrY-ONETHOUSANDNINE

HU>IDREDN1NETY-THREEAND32/IOO
dollars ($81,993.32), including interest
at 6.750% per annum. ,

Under (lie power of sale contained in said
mortgage and die statute in such case
made and provided, notice is heteby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a saleof themortgaged premises, or some
part of them, at public venue, at the front
entrance to die Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10:00 AM. on September 11,2003.

Said premises are situated in VILLAGE
OF MAYVILLE,Tuscola County, Michi-
gan, and are described as:

Lot 3 and the North half of Lot 4 of
Blackiiiunr and Tabbs Subdivision, ac-
cording to the plat recorded in Liber 2 of
Plats, Page 7, Tuscola County Records'.

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from die date of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600.3241 a, in which case the re-
demption period shall be 30 days from
the date of such sale.

Dated; August 13, 2003

FORINFORMATION,PLEASECALL:
Team 8(248)593-1304
Trott & Troll, P.C
Attorneys end Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File #200324672

THIS FIRM IS A DEBTCOLLECTOR AT-
TEMPT1NGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATION WE OBTAIN W1LLBE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACT OUROFFICEATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MlLtTARYDirrY

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Keith E. Fecney, a married per-
son (original mortgagors), to Cendant
Mortgage Corporation, Mortgagee, dated
November 9, 2000 and recorded on No-
vember 14. 2000 in Liber 815 on Page
833 in Tnscbla County Records, Michi-
gan, on which mortgage there is claimed
to be due at the dale hereof Ihe sum of
ONEHUNDREDTWOTHOUSANDNINE

($38.937.49). including interest at the
rale of 9.49% per annum.

Under me power of sale contained in the
mortgage and Ihe statutes of Ihe State of
Michigan, notice is hereby given that the
mortgage will be foreclosed by a sale of
the mortgaged premises, or some pan of
them, at public venue at the front entrance

1 of the Courthouse in ihe Village of Caro,
Tuscola County, MI in Tuscota County,
Michigan at 10:00 a.m. on August 28,
2003.

The premises are located in die Township
of Novesta, Tuscola County, Michigan,
and are described as:

Commencing ata point 56 rods West and

13 rods lo Place of Beginning,

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the date of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance wilh
194SCL 600.324U in which case the
redemption period shall be 30 days froir-
the date of such sale.

DATED: August 6,2003

ABNAMROMORTGACEGROUP,INC.
Mortgagee

ATTORNEY TOR: Mortgagee

Robert A. Tremain' & Associates, P.C,
401 South Old Woodward Avenue
Suite 300

TeamS .-
8-13-4

THIS FIRM IS ADEBTCOLLECTORAT-
TEMPTINGTOCOLLECrADEBT.ANY
INFORMATIONWEOBTAINWILLBE
USED FORTHAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACT OUR OFFICE ATTHE NUM-
BER BELOW IF YOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MJUTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Michelle R. Burch, a single
woman (original mortgagors), to Bank
One, N.A., flea First Chicago NBD Mort-
gage Company, Mortgagee, dated July 9,
1999 and recorded on July 28, 1999 in
Liber 777 on Page 1430 in Tuscola
County Records, Michigan, on which
mortgage there is claimed to be due at the
date hereof the sutnof TWELVETHOU-
SAND THREE AND 13/100 dollars
($12,003.13), including interest at
7.740% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a saleof (he mortgaged premises, or some
pan of Ihem, at public venue, at the front
entrance to Ihe Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10:00 AM, on September 11,2003.

Said premises aresituatedinTOWNSHIP
OF AJr^tONjJJJiscote County. Michigan!

TeamQ
8-13-4

THIS FIRM IS ADEBTCOLLECTOR AT-
TEMPTINGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATIONWEOBTAINWILLBE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACT OUR OFFICE ATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MDJIARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Ernest Craig Froman III .and
Janette Rena Frotnan, husband and wife
(original mortgagors),^ Option One
Mortgage Corporation, a California Cor-
poration, Mortgagee, dated February 8,
2002 and recorded on February 27,2002
in Liber 867 on Page 338 in Tuscola
County Records, Michigan, on which
mortgage th'ere is claimed to be due at me
date hereof the surp of ONE HUNDRED
NINETY-ONE THOUSANDSIXHUN-
DRED THIRTEEN AND 60/100 dollars
($191.613.62), including Interest at
10.100% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given

' that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, orsorne
part of them, at public venue, at the front
entrance to the Courthouse in the Village
of Carp, Tuscbln County,1 Michigan a t .
10:00 AM, on September 18,2003.

Said premises are situated in TOWNSHIP
OF FREMONT, Tuscola County, Michl-

'.gan, and are described as;

The West 21.96,'acres of die Southeast I/
; 4oftheSouiheaJt 1/4 of Section 8, Town-
ship of Fremont, County of Tuscola, State
of Michigan, Town 1 1 North, Range 9 East.

The redemption period shall be 12
months from the date of such sale.

Doted: August 20, 2003

, K)RrNFORMATIW,PLEASECALL:
Team 0(248) 593-1310
Trott* Trott, P.C.

:. Attorneys and Counselors , .
: 30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
1 Bingham Far>u, MI 4802S • :' • ' ' '

8-20-4

HUNDRED NINbTY-HVEANUUWllW
dollars ($102,995.09), including inter-
est at 8.250% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
part of them, at public venue, at the front
entrance lo the Courthouse in Ihe Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10:00 AM, on September 4,2003,

Said premises are situated in TOWNSHIP
OFVASSAR, Tuscola County, Michigan,
and are described as:

Lot 15 of Davidson Subdivision, accord-
ing to the Plat recorded in Liber 3 of Plats,
page 10.

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the date of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600.3241a. in which case Ihe re-
demption period shall tie 30 days from
the date of such sale.

Dated: August 6,2003

FOR INFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
Team F (248) 593-1313
Trott & Trott, P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File # 200130078

iium, |
For Information, please call:
(248) 540-7701

""2T3ds:Nonlrpf Southeast u)i'i>cr ef See- BlmilriirrarnrMr4SIBSi:(5G1fi
lion 29, Town 13 North, Range 11 East;
running thence North at right angles wilh
South line of Said Section a distance of 4
rods; (hence West 2 rods; thence South 4
rods; thence East 2 rods to place of be-
ginning.

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the date of such sale, unless the
property is determined abandoned in
accordance with MCLA S600.3241a. in
which case the redemption period shall
be 30 days from die dale of Ihe sale. The
foreclosing mortgagee can rescind the
sate in the event a 3rd party buys the
property and there is a simultaneous reso-
lution with the borrower.

Dated: July 30. 2003

ORLANS ASSOCIATES PC
Attorneys for BANKERS TRUST COM-
PANY OF CALIFORNIA, N.A., AS.
TRUSTEE OF CERTIFICATE HOLDERS
OF BEAR STEARNS ASSET BACKED
SECURITIES, INC., ASSE, As Assignee

P.O. Box 5041
Troy, MI 48007-5041
(248) 457-1000

ASADEBT COLLECTOR, WE ARE AT-
TEMPTING TOCOLLECTADEBT AND
ANYINFORMATION OBTAINEDW1LL
BEUSEDTORTHATPURPOSE. NOTIFY
(248)362-6100 IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MOJTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGESALE-Default having been
made in the terms and conditions of a
certain mortgage made by Randall S.Val-
entine and Angela Valentine, husband
and wife of Tuscola County, Michigan,
Mortgagor to Flagstar Bank, FSB dated
the 1st day of November, A.D. 1999 and
recorded in ihe office of ihe Register of
Deeds for Ihe County ofTuscola and State
of Michigan on Ihe jith day of November,
A.D. 1999in Liter 786 ofTuscola County
Records, on Page 1450, on which mort-

tilcrc is claimed io be dim, ul

THIS FIRM IS A DEBTCOLLECTORAT-
TEMPTINGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATIONWEOBTAINWILLBE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACT OUR OFFICEATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IF YOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MJUTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in tiff conditions of a mortgage
made by Steven R, McCoIlum, a single
man (original mortgagor), lo Simpson
Mortgage Company, Mortgagee, dated
March 12, 1996 and recorded on March
19, 1996 in Liber 687 on Page 684 in
Tuscola County Records, Michigan, and
was assigned by mesne assignments to
U.S. Bank National Association, as
Trustee under the Pooling and Servicing

8-6-4

File No. 199.1184
7-30-5

TeomF
8-6-4

. Commencing at a point 21 Rods North of
. the Southeast comerof Section 33, Town
14 North, Range 8 East; thence West 11

; Rods; thence South 6 1/2 Rods; ihence
East} 1 Rods; thenceNonh 61/2Rods to

• me point of beginning, right of way for
single road over the Easterly side thereof.

The' redemption period shall be 6 months
from ihe dale of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600.3241a, in which case the re-
demption period shall be 30 days from

. the date of such sale..

Dated: August13, 2003

roRJNTORI^CHXPLEASECALL:
Team 0(248)593-1310
Trott £ Trott, P.C,
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road. Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File #200322093

THIS FIRM ISA DEBTCOLLECTORAT-
TEMPTINGTOCOLLECTA DEBT. ANY
INFORMATION OBTAINED WILL BE
USED FORTHAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACTOUR OFFICE ATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MILITARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Bruce Aulbert, AKA Bruce Alan
Aulbert, and lammy Aulbert, AKA Tammy
Lynn Aulbert, husband and wife, 10 Old
KentBank, Mortgagee, dated November
20, 1998 and recorded November 20,
1998 in Liber 756. Page 471, and modi-
fied by an agreement recorded 4/29/99
in Liber 769, Page 1306, Tuscola County
Records. Said mortgage is now held by
Old Kent Mortgage .Company (now by
various resolutions duly known as Fifth;
OT -" viv '".VI . I.*,., <* . . /«* ,.:*tj~Ln i wiThird Bank) by assignmentdaledNovem-

"ber"20ri9951tfd reranta! on"-ApfH"29r
1999 in Liber 769, Page 1309, Tuscola
County Records. There is claimed to be
due on such mortgage the sum of Sixty-
Seven Thousand Eight Hundred Ninety-
Two and 70/100 Dollars (567,892.70),
including interest al the rate of 7.25%
per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in the
mortgage and the statutes of the State.of

: Michigan, notice is hereby given that the
mortgage will be foreclosed by a sale of
the mortgaged premises, or some part of
them, at public venue at ihe front entrance
of the Courthouse in the Village of Giro,
Tuscola County, MI in Tuscola County,
Michigan at 10:00 a,m. on September 4,
2003. :

The premises ore located in the City of
Vassor, Tuscola County, Michigan, and
are described as:

A part of the Northwest l/4of Section 15,
Town 11 North, Range 8 East, described
as follows: Commencing at a point 570
feel Nonh of the Ccnierline of C & 0
Railroad on the North-South 1/4-line;
thence West 400 feet; thence South lo the
North right-of-way line of said C & 0
Railroad; thence Southeast along said

>form right-of-way line of Ihe C& 0 Rail-
road lo the North-South 1/4 line; thence
North along said North-South 1/4 line to
the point of beginning.

The redemption period shall be 12
months from the date of such sale, unless
the property is determined abandoned in
accordance with MCLA §6*00,3241 a, in
which case the redemption period shall
be 30 days from the date of the sale. The.
foreclosing mortgagee can rescind tiie
sale in the event a 3rd party buys (he
property arid there is a simultaneous reso-

. iutlon with the borrower.

Dated: Augusl 6,2003 '

ORLANSASSOCIATESPC
Attorneys for Old Kent Mortgage Com-
pany (now by various resolutions duly
known as Fifth Third Bank), As Assignee

P.O. Box 5041
Troy, Ml 48007-5041
(248) 457-1000

TMSFIRMISADEBTCOLLECTORAT-
TEMPTfNGTOCOLLECTADBBT. ANY
INFORMATIONWEOBTAINWILLBE
USED FORTHAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACTOUR OFFICE ATTHE NUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MILITARY DUTY

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Lillie B. Swinion, n single
woman (original mortgagor), to
EquiCredit, Mortgagee, dated November
8, 2000 and recorded on November 20,
2000 in Liber 815 on Page 1425 in
Tuscola County Records, Michigan, on
which mortgage there is claimed to be
due at Ihe dale hereof die sum of FORTY-
FrVETHOUSANDTWENTY.FIVEAND
66/100 dollars ($45,025.66), including
interest at 12,500% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
part of diem, at public venue/at the frt^
entrance to tlie Courthouse in the-Village

10:00 AM. on September IS, 2003,

Said premises aresituaiedin TOWNSHIP
OFJUNIATA,Tnscola County, Michigan, •
and are described as:

Part of the Northeast 1/4 of Section 27*
Town 12 North, Range 8 East, described
as: Beginning at a point on the North line
of said Northeast 1/4, which is North 90
degrees 00 minutes DO seconds West, •
along said North line 450,00 feet from
the Northeast corner of said Section 27;
thence continuing North 90 degrees 00
minutes 00 seconds West, along said
North line 210.00 feet; thence South 00
degrees 00 minutes 00 seconds West,'
perpendicular to said North line 415.00
feet; thence South 90 degrees 00 min-
utes 00 seconds East, parallel with said
North line 210.00 feet; thence North 00
degrees 00 minutes 00 seconds East, per-
pendicular to said North line 415.00 feet
lo the point of beginning, Tuscola
County Records.

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the date of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600.3241a, in which case Ihe re-
demption period shall be 30 days from
the date of such sale. -

Dated: August 20, 2003

FORBNFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
Team R (248) 593-1 305
Trott & Trott, P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Forms, Ml 48025
File # 200220605

TeamR
8-20-4

File No. 200;0205
8-6-5

THIS FIRM IS A DEBT COLLECTOR AT-
TEMPTJNGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATION OBTAINED WILL BE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACTOUR OFFICEATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MmiARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by. Michael L, Parsons, a single nun,
to Mortgage America (IMC), Inc., Mort-
gagee, dated June 26,1998 and recorded .
July 6, 1998 in Liber 743, Page 1367,
Tuscola County Records, Said mortgage
is now held by BANKERSTRUSTCOM-
PANY OF CALIFORNIA. N.A., AS
TRUSTEE OF CERTIFICATE HOLDERS
OPBEAR STEARNS ASSETBACKED
SECURITIES, INC., ASSEby assignment
submitted to,and recorded by the Tuscola
County 'Register of Deeds,, There is
claimed to'ta due on such mortgage the
sum of Thirty-Eight ThousandNine Hun^
died Thirty-Seven and 49/100 Dollars

Robert A. Tremain & Associates, P.C. is a
debt collector and we are attempting lo
collect a debt and any information ob-
tained will be used for that purpose.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
madebyMOROANM AUSTIN, ASINGLE
MAN, &CARRIEM. LEGUE, ASINGLE
WOMAN, to ABN AMRO MORTGAGE
GROUP, INC.. Mortgagee, dated Juty 2,
2002 and recorded on July 19, 2002 in
Liber887onPage 18, TUSCOLA County
Records, Michigan, on which mortgage
there is claimed to be due at the date hereof
.the sum of eighty five thousand four
hundred eighty six and 52/100 Dollars
($85,486.52), including interest at
7.125% per annum.

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice his hereby
given that said mortgage will be fore-
closed by a sale of the mortgaged pre-
mises, or some part of them, at public
venue, at the Front entrance of Ihe Court-
house in the Village of Caro, Tuscola
County, MI, at 11:00 AM, on September
11,2003.

Said premises are situated in TWP OF
VASSAR.TUSCOLA County, Michigan,
and are described as:

Commencing at a point 121/2 rods South
of the Northeast corner of the Northeast
1/4 of the Northeast 1/4 of Section 33,
Town 11 Nonh, Range 8 East, Vassar
Township, Tuscola County, Michigan;'
thence South 15 rods; ihence West 13
rods; Ihence North 15 rods; thence East

THIS FIRM IS A DEBTCOLLECTORAT-
TEMPrlNGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATION WE OBTAIN WILL BE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACTOUR OFFICEATTHE NUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MaJTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a'mortgage
made by Clyde Waketleld, Jr. and Judith
K. Wakefield, husband and wife (original
mortgagors), to Hilton Mortgage Corpo-
ration, Mortgagee, dated November 20,
1998 and recorded on December 4,1998
in Liber 757 on Page 861 in Tuscola
County Records, Michigan, and was as-
signed by said mortgagee to the Coun-
trywide Home Loans, Inc., as assignee by
an assignment dated November20,1998,
which was recorded on December 4,1998
in Liber757on Page 867, Tuscola County
Records, on which mortgage there is
claimed to be due at the dale here of the
sumofFIFTY-EIGHTTHOUSANDNlNE
HUNDRED NINETY AND 38/100 dollars
($58.990.38), including interest at
7.500* per annum and also by an As-
signment of Mortgage recorded Decem-
ber 29.1999 in Liber 791 an Page 591,
Tuscola County Records.

Under the power of sale'contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case: •
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
part of them, at public venue, at the front
entrance to the Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola Count/, Michigan at
10:00 AM, on September 11,2003,

Said premises are situated in TOWNSHIP
OFVASSAR, Tuscola County, Michigan,
and are described as:

The EastB Acres of Ihe West 8 Acres of the
South 1/2 of the Southwest 1/4 of the
Southeast 1/4 of Section 23. Town 11
North, Range 8 East; except the West
98.00 feet thereof. Also, me East 12 feet
of the South 150 feet of the West 98.00
feetof the East2Acn»oftheWest7 Acres
of the South 1/2 of the Southwest 1/4 of
the Southeast 1/4 of Section 23, Town 11
Nonh,Range8East.: ' .

The redemption period shall be 12
month: finrn lls'date of such sate.

Dated: August 13, 2003

FOR INFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
TeamX (248) 593-1302
Troll &Trotl, P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File # 200324377

TeamX
8-13-4

THIS FIRM B A DEBT COLLECTOR AT.
TEMFTINGTOCOLLECTADEBT.ANY
INFORMATIONWEOBTAINWILLBE
USED FORTHAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACT OUROFFICE ATTHENUM-
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE -
MUJTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Richard Mayville HI, a married
man (original mortgagors), to ABN
AMRO Mortgage Group, Inc., a Delaware
Corporation, Mortgagee, dated August
23,2002 and recorded on September 26,
2002 in Liber 895 on Page 1154 in
Tuscola County Records, Michigan, on
which mortgage there is claimed to be
due at the date hereof Ihe sum of ONE
HUNDREDTHJRTY-NINETHOUSAND
SEVENTY-TWO AND 52/100
($139,072.52), including interest at
7.000% per annum.

Under ihe power of sale contained insaid
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
pan of them, at public venue, at die front
entrance to the Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10:00 AM, on September 4,2003.

Said premises are situated in TOWNSHIP
OF MILLTNQTON, Tuscola County,
Michigan, and are described as:

Part of the East 1/2 of ihe Northwest 1/4
of fractional Section 30, Town 10 North,
Range 8 East,- Township of Millington, .
Tuscola County, Michigan, described as
follows: Beginning at a point on the
North-South 1/4 line of said Section 30
which is South 00 degrees 09 minutes 38
seconds West, 665.00 feel from the North

• 1/4 comerof said Section 30; thencecon-
tinuing along the North-South 1/4 line,
South 00 degrees 09 minutes 38 seconds
West, 490.00 feel; (hence at right angles
lo said 1/4 line. North 89 degrees 50 min-
utes 22 seconds West, 280.00 feel; Ihence
North 00 degrees 09 minutes 38 seconds
East 490,00 feet; thence South 89 de-
grees 50 minutes 22 seconds East, 280,00
feet to the Norm-South 1/4 line of frac-
tional Section 30and point of beginning.

The redemption period shall be 12
months from the date of such sale,

Dated: August 6, 2003

FOR INFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
Team C (248) 593-1301
Trott&Trott,P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bjngham Farms, Ml 48025
File # 200324055

date of this notice, for principal and in-
terest, the sum of $63,140.95 (Sixty-three
thousand, one hundred forty dollars and
ninety five cents), including interest
there on at 7.25% (seven point two five
percent) per annum.

And no suit proceedings at lawor in eq-
uity having been instituted to recover
the debt secured by said mortgage or any
part thereof, Now, therefore, by virtue of
the power of sale contained in said mort-
gage, and pursuant to the statue of the
State of Michigan in such case made and
provided, notice is hereby given that on
the llthdayofSeptember, AID,2003,at
10:00o'c!ock, said mortgage will be fore-
closed by a sale at public auction, lo ihe
highest bidder, at the front entrance of
the Courthouse in Village of Caro,
Tuscola County, Michigan, of Ihe pre-
mises described in said mortgage.

Which said premises are described as
follows: All that certain piece or parcel
of land situated in Ihe Village of
Mayville, in the County ofTuscola and
State of Michigan, and described as fol-
lows to wit:

Commencing at a point 12 rods North of
the Northeast comer of Block 9, Ihe plat
of the Village of Mayville; thence West 8
rods; thence North 4 rods; thence East 8
rods; thence South 4 rods to the Place of
Beginning being a pan of the Southeast
1/4 of Ihe Southwest 1/4 of Section 25,
Town 11 North, Range 9 East.

Tax ID: (WO-025-OOO-OSOO-OO

The redemption period shall be six
months from the dale of such sale, unless
determined abandoned in accordance
with 1948CL 600.324la, in which case
the redemption period shall be 30 days
from the date of such sale.

Daied: Augusl 13, 2003

WELTMAN. WEINBERG & RE1S CO.,
LEA.
By: Daniel E. Best (P-58501)
Attorney for Assignee of Mortgagee
Weltman. Weinberg & Reis Co., L.P.A.
755 W. Big Beaver Road, Suite 1820
Troy, Michigan 48084
WWR * 03036326

Agreement, Hated as orPeDruary i,a)03p
among Credit-Based Asset Servicing and
Securilization LLC, Salomon Brothers
Mortgage Securities VII, Inc., Litton Loan
Servicing "LP and U.S. Bank National
Association, Salomon Mortgage Loan
Trust. CBASS Mortgage Loan Asset-Back
Certificates, Scries 2003-CBl, without
recourse, Assignee by an assignment
dated December 16,2002, which was re-
corded on August 18,2003 in Liber 949
on Page 762, Tuscola County Records,
on which mortgage there is claimed to be
dueatujc umcncneof the sum of TWENTY-
EIGHT THOUSAND SIX HUNDRED
FIFTY-EIGHT AND 12/100 dollars
(1128,658.12), including interest at
9,000% per annum.

Under the power of sale con(ained in said
mortgage and die statute in such case
made and provided, notice is hereby given
that said mortgage will be foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
part of Ihem, at public venue, at the front
entrance to the Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10:00 AM, on September 25, 2003.

Said premises are situatedinTOWNSHIP
OF ALMER, Tuscola County, Michigan,
and are described as:

Beginning at a point 230 feet East of the
Northwest corner of the Northwest 1/4 of
Section 21, Town 13 North, Range 9 East;
running thence Bast 265 feet; thence
Soulh 300 feel; thence West 265 feel;
ihence North 300 feel to die point of be-
ginning. Being part of the West 1/2 of the
Northwest 1/4 of Section 21, Town 13
North, Range 9 East.

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the date of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600.324la, in which case the re-
demption period shall be 30 days from
the dale of such sale. .

• Dated: August 27, 2003

FOR INFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
Team M (248) 593-1306
Trott&Trott, P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road. Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File S 200322292

THIS FIRM IS ADEBTCOLLGCTORAT-
TEMPTuNGTOCOLLECTApEBT.ANY
INFORMATION WE OBTAIN WILLBE
USED FOR THAT PURPOSE. PLEASE
CONTACT OUR OFHCEATTHENUM- •
BER BELOW IFYOU ARE IN ACTIVE
MJUTARYDUTY.

MORTGAGE SALE - Default has been
made in the conditions of a mortgage
made by Ivan Brechtelsbauer, an unmar-
ried man (original mortgagor), to Na-
tional City Mortgage Services Co., Mort-
gagee, .dated July 5, 2002 and recorded
on July 19. 2002 in Liber 887 on Page
143 in Tuscola County Records, Michi-
gan, on which mortgage there is claimed
to be due at the date hereof die sum of
0GHTYTHOUSANDTHREEHUNDRED

-SEVENTY-TWe-AND^IO/IOO-doJIars-
($80,372.40); including interest at
7.125% per annum.

8-13-5 TeamM

Under the power of sale contained in said
mortgage and the statute in such case
made and provided, non'ceis hereby given
that said mortgage willbe foreclosed by
a sale of the mortgaged premises, or some
partof them, at public venue, at toe front-
entrance to the Courthouse in the Village
of Caro, Tuscola County, Michigan at
10:00 AM, on September 25,2003.

Said premises are situated in TOWNSHIP
OFDENMARK,Tuscola County, Michi-
gan, and are described as:

The Soulh 1/2 of the Southeasl 1/4 of the
Northwest 1/4 Section 7, Town 12 North,
Range 7 East, EXCEPT that part lying
South and West of the Reese Drain, ALSO
EXCEPT the parcel commencing at the
Southeast comer of said Northwest i/4
running ihence North 4 rods, thence West
to the Reese Drain, ihence along said
drain to the South line of the Southeast .
1/4 of said Northwest 1/4, ihence East lo
the Place of Beginning. ALSO EXCEPT
commencing at a point that is 66 feet
North of ihe Southeast comer of said
Northwest 1/4, thence West 344 feel,
ihence North 561,0 feet East 233.0 feel,
ihence South 561.0 feet to die place of
beginning, together with an easement
over the Nonh 33 feet of a parcel of land
described as follows: commencing at a
point that is 156 feetNorth of Ihe stake al
the Southeast comer of the Northwest I/
4 of Section 7, Town 12 Nonh, Range 7
Easi; ihence Wesl233 feet. North 197 feet,
East 233 feel. South 197 feet lo the point
of beginning. Denmark Township,
Tuscola County, Michigan.

The redemption period shall be 6 months
from the date of such sale, unless deter-
mined abandoned in accordance with
MCLA 600.3241a, in which case the re-
demption period shall be 30 days from
the date of such sale.

Dated: August 27, 2003

FOR INFORMATION, PLEASECALL:
Team F (248^593-1313
Trott it Trott, P.C.
Attorneys and Counselors
30400 Telegraph Road, Suite 200
Bingham Farms, MI 48025
File # 200324971

8-27-4 TeamF
8-27-4

Cass City
Chronicle
872-2010
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'"? sffvH^ajt['support in air setting positions sf, Nuant tut continuous reclining movement
;," •••'" fif* A'locking extendedftwtrest if AutomMictlly adjustable reclining tension ,
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fTALL STARTS WITH LOW PRICESIt SUPERSTORE!!s • • • . ' . • . ' ,-'- *_L :'•••_ ^••••?." • • < % • . • / : ' / ; . :• •'••'..-'.".•".•• •" . •

APPLIANCES

FURNITURE
': Splice. A l l c r The Sale!

TeamC
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CALL 872-20X6 TO PLACE AN ACTION AD
• ^^f t . • - + • - • • . . iii_iĵ _^^^^^^^^__ .̂ p̂ p̂ p—.̂ .̂ .̂  • ' . ,̂ _

.Transit (nonbusiness) rates,
10 words or less, $3.75 each
insertion; additional words 10
cents each. Three weeks for
the price of 2-cash rate. Save
money by enclosing cash with
mail orders. Rates for display
want ads on application.

£ Automotive J

1987 LT 500 Suzuki-$3,000
989-872-3054 1-8-13-3

1991 FORD CONVERSION
van .- All features: power
steering, brakes, locks; cap-

.tak chairs; VjCR;_coloiJY;,._

I Automotive ' J

1989 CHEVY CONVER-
SION Van - 350, 78,000
miles, TV, CB and Reese
hitch. $2,000 O.B.O. Must
Sell! 1992 Ford 3/4 pickup -
300, manual with overdrive.
Good work truck, runs good.
$800 O.B.O. Call 872-4012.

1-8-27-3

M-N-M AUTO Repair - Com-
plete auto repair, 872-8832.

. 1-1-15-tf

FOR SALE - 1990

Automotive )̂ ^General Merchandise) C ^Household Sales_) ^JReal jlstate For Rent) (̂  Notices Notices

FOR SALE i 7-passenger
Pontiac Transport. Excellent
condition. $2,500, firm.
Phone 665-2265. 1-8-27-1

^General Merchandise)

'FIREWOOD-HARDWOOD
$35 a face chord, delivered.
Also 8-foot lengths. 872-
3260 2-7-30-tf

IFOR SALE - seasoned hard-
wood, $45 face cord. You
pick-up. 989-872-3515 or

FOR SALE - Barley straw for
use of controlling algae in
ponds. Also, grain fed freezer
beef by 1/4 or 1/2.872-4076

2-8-27-2

SUPER SWEET, sweet com
available at Les' Self Serve.
2 1/2 north of Cass City, 1/4
west on Merchant Rd. 872-
4563 2-8-27-2

FOR SALE - beginner's trum-
pet, used for one year. Call
872-8636, make an offer.

heavy duty hitch. 107,000
miles. $1,475. Jim, 989-757-
6109 or 989-872-3424.

1-8-13-3

Oldsmobile DeTuT~887
154,000 miles, runs good,
good condition, $800. Call SPINET PIANO - walnut,
872-4156 after 7 p.m. $400; 2 matching chairs

1-8-13-3 with Ottoman, color: cran-
berry, $400; 11 cu. ft. upright
freezer, $75.989-550-1171

2-8-20-2

GARAGE SALE - A little bit
of everything! Aug. 29, 2-6
p.m.; Aug. 30, 31 and Sept.
1, 9-6 p.m. 4 miles east of
Cass City, 1 3/4 miles south
onM-53. 14-8-27-1

GARAGE SALE - Aug. 30,
9-5 p.m. Large amount of
glassware, jewelry, books
and household items, 5 miles
west of Cass City. 4451
Green Rd. (across from
DNR). 14-8-27-1

JLARfTR MOVING & multi-

$475 PER MONTH - 2-bed-
room, non-smoking, down-
stairs apartment, wood floors,
no pets. References required,
call 872-4215. 4-8-20-4

2-BEDROOM, possible 3. 1
bath, garage, Cass City.
$575/month, plus security
deposit. Possible rent to own.
989-872-3617 4-8-20-3

VFW HALL available for
rental occasions. Call 872-
4933. 4-4-1-tf

Select yours
from Regency's

fine collection of
Wedding

Invitations and
Accessories.

Gass City Chronicle
Phone 872-2010

EHRLICH'S
FLAG BUSINESS
For all your flag needs

US - State - Military -
POW

-Aluminum Poles-
Sectional or One Piece

1-800-369-8882
Bill Ehrlich,Sr. 665-2568
Bill Ehrlich, Jr. 665-2503

2-9-J3-rfJ

Household Sales

LARGE FAMILY garage sale
- toys, clothes for all ages and
household items. 6166
Greenland Rd., Cass City (3
miles east of town, 1/2 mile
south). Friday & Saturday, 9-
5p.m. 14-8-27-1

MULTI-FAMILY garage sale
- 4077 S. Van Dyke Oust be-
fore Shabbona Rd.). Thurs-
day, 9-5 p.m.; Saturday, Sun-
day, Monday, 9-5 p.m. Drop .
leaf table and chairs, tea cart,
jewelry, kitchen items,
clothes and lots of miscella-
neous items, 14-8-27-1

HUGEGARAGE SALE- new
and used items, fresh veg-
etables, Avon, '92 Ford van,
'96 Jeep Cherokee, BMW,
horse trailer', commercial
popcorn machine, plus much
more. 7711 Germania Rd.
Aug.27-Sept. 1,9-?

14-8-27-1

family garage sale - Aug. 30,
31 and Sept. 1,9-5 p.m. No
early sales! Located at 4080
Elkton Rd. (8 miles north of
stoplight in Cass City). Col-
lectibles, Elvis, Barbie dolts,
Home Interior, pictures and
masterpieces, Home & Gar-
den videos, clothes, brush
cutter, leaf blower, wheelbar-
row, small freezer, gas heater,
baby items, etc. 14-8-27- 1

FAMILY SALE - Thursday-
Friday, Aug. 28 & 29, 9-5
p.m.; Saturday, Aug. 30, 9-?.
Baby clothes through adult,
household items, word pro-
cessor, furniture, much more.
1 mile south of Cass City,
3953 Cemetery Rd.

14-8-27-1

FOR RENT - Cass City Mini
Storage. Call 872-3917.

4-3-13-tf

FOR RENT - 2-bedroom
home north of Cass City. Se-
curity deposit and no pets.
Call after 5 p.m., 989-375-
4295. 4-8-20-3

FOR RENT - 1 -bedroom
apartment, $375/mpnth. In-
cludes heat, water and sewer.
872-4780 4-8-20-3

2-BEDROOM downstairs.
apartment at beautiful Hill-
side Apartments. Fully car-
peted, refrigerator, range,
water softener, air condi-

Attention
Parents

We now have fall
openings for licensed
daycare.

Meals, transporta-
tion, etc. included.

Phone:
(989) 872-3568

' ' 5-8-20-3

Autumn Dance
V.F.W.Hall

Friday, Sept. 5
7-11 p.m.
Music by

Denny Ewald
$7.00 person

Lunch Included
5-8-27-2

C Services

CERTIFIED NURSES Aide
Training in 4 weeks! Classes
start September 23 at SC4
Bad Axe Nursing Center. Fi-
nancial aid available. Call
989-269-6611. 5-8-13-3

~^k TT ***».*A uv* bWAXVl) ***! .VVJH***

Paintball & Supplies J tioner, storage units and
laundromat. Near grocery
store, beauty shop, hospital,RAMBO PAINTBALL of

Ubly since 1986, Thumb
area's only full service estab-
lishment. Store, Fields,
ProShop, Guns and accesso-
ries, Co2, Nitrogen fills, spe-
cial events, upgrade, repairs,,
parts. 989-658-8113 or for
more information go to
www.rambopaintbaH.com.

16-6-25-tf

CReal Estate For SalQ RENTTOOWN-3-bedroom
house in Cass City. 872-

FOR SALE - Retail building 2696, ask for Russ. 4-8-13-3
with 2,400 sq. ft. space. Nice
corner lot with front and rear
parking. Located on Main
Street in downtown Cass
City. Call after 6 p.m. forde-

doctors. Call 872-33 15.
: 4-5-23-tf

HILLSIDE NORTH APART-
MENTS has a 1 -bedroom
available July 1st. Rent in-
cludes water and trash. Call
after 6 p.m. at 872-4654.

4-6-25-tf

Dr. John Geissinger
Chiropractic

Health Services
21N.Almer,Caro

Next to Village Parking
Lot Frank & Aimer

For appointments call:
(989) 673-4464

5-10-23-52

Cass City Tire

and Auto Repair
6415 Main St.

(989) 372-5303
Marathon Service Center

1 (full & self-serve)
Propane Filling Station

Certified Master Mechanic
Full line of tires

On-the-farm Tire Service
Computerized Alignments

Front-end Parts
Shocks, Struts, Brakes
Tune Ups, Oil Changes

Engine Diagnostics
A/C Recharge

For all your automotive
needs, stop in today!

, 8-12-S-tf

MICH-CAN
STATEWIDE
CLASSIFIED

****LAND CONTRACTS'̂
you're receiving payments on
.a Land .Contract, Get A Better
Cash Price In One Day, Argo
Realty (248) 569-1200, Toil-
Free 1-800-367-2746.

REAL ESTATE

PLAN FOR RETIREMENT
The Villages of Oscoda. Last
of former Air Force homes
being sold to the public don't
miss out! 3 bed, 11/2& 2 bath,
full basement. Free Video 1-
800-386-7133 Northern
Michigan Realty

FINANCIAL
SERVICES

"MORTGAGE LOANS**
Refinance & use your home's
equity for any purpose:
Mortgage & Land Contract
Payoffs, Home Improvements,
Debt Consolidation, Property
Taxes. Cash Available for
Good, Bad, or Ugly Credit! 1-
800-246-8100, Anytime!
www.umsmortgage.com
United ' Mortgage Services

HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPER-
ATOR & CDLTraming:
Bulldozers, Backhoes,

.-•:.- - . j . i - . - -a : \ f [V'-."v- ^-jrTr--V<r

-L-oaderSr Scraper$,lG(aders,
Dump Trucks, accredited pro-
grams, financial aid, housing,
job placement, free

$$CASH« IMMEDIATE brochure, 1-800-383-7364.
CASH for structured settle- wwwequipment-school.com
ments, annuities, real estate
notes, private mortgage notes, DRIVERS: GOING STRONG!
accident cases, and insurance CFI Now Hiring! Company
payouts, (800) 794-7310 *0wner Operators * Singles

and Teams * Loads with miles
DOCTOR LOANS MONEY available Mediately! Ask

about our spouse-training pro-
gram. Call 1-800-CFI-DRIVE

BUSINESS
OPPORTUNITIES

tails, 989-872-4654.
3-7-23-tf

C Real Estate For Rent)

FOR RENT - K of C Hall,
6106 Beechwood Drive.
Parties, dinners, meeting.
Call Rick Kerkau, 872-4877.

4-2-3-tf

Notices

FOUND - Large dog in Cass
City Park area Aug. 15.
Please call to describe, 616-
455-1877. 5-8-27-1

AVAILABLE IMMEDI-
ATELY - 1-, 2-and 3-bed-
room apartments. Water, sew-
age and garbage removal in-
cluded. 989-872-4532

4-8-27-tf

NO SMOKING BINGO-
Every Sunday at new Knights
of Columbus Hall, 6106
Beechwood Dr., Cass City.
Doors open 5:00 p.m., games
start at 5:30. Phone 872-
8892. Knights of Columbus
Council No, 8892,

BYLER' S MINI BARNS -
8x8, $550; 8x10, $650;
8x12, $750; 10x12, $950;
12x20, $1,600. Other sizes
available. 8x8 economy
barn, $375. Erwin Byler,
7155 E. Kelly Rd. 989-872-
3679, leave message.

8-7-9-tf

Ken Martin
Electric, Inc.

Homes-Farms
j

Commercial
Industrial

STATE LICENSED
Phone 872-4114

4180 Kurds Comer Rd.
8-8-1 Q-tf

LiiL

ON REAL ESTATE AND
BUYS LAND CONTRACTS.
Fast closing, immediate cash.
Deal directly with Dr. Daniels
and Son, 1-800-837-6166, 1-
2 4 8 - 3 3 5 - 6 1 6 6
ailandaniels@hotmail.com

SERVICES

HAVE YOU READ DIANET-
ICS? We'll show you how to
use Dianetics techniques to
live a well and happy life. Call
269-965r5203 for more infor-
mation. www.dianetics.org

DRUG REHAB Lost every-
thing yet? Don't wait! Best
long-term residential program,
75% successful, guarantee,
affordable, no waiting list! Call
today toll-free 1-800420-3147

EMPLOYMENT

ADOPTION

ADOPTION. Loving couple
promises baby secure future.
Grandparents, gentle pets,
educational and travel oppor-
tunities. Expenses paid. Call
Ivy/Jonathan 1(800) 282-5969
Pin 04 or attorney 1(800) 242-
8770 '

CAREER TRAINING Drivers
need today. Class-A CDL train
in Michigan, Nationwide jobs,
Placement, 35,000 - 45,000
annually, Benefits, and 401K,
Tuition Reimbursement
1-800-999-8012 or
www.yourfuturestartshere.com

w w w . c f i d r i v e . c o m

QUIT LONG HAUL, RUN
REGIONALandHaveltAII!
$.38 Per Mile. Home week-
ly! Newest Equipment!
Miles! Great Benefits)
Everything! Heartland
Express 1-666-802-9670
www.heartlandexpress.com

GOVERNMENT JOBS
Wildlife/ Postal. $13.21 to
$48.00 per hour. Paid Training.
Full Benefits. No experience
necessary. Application and
Exam Information. Toll Free 1-
888-778-4266 ext 930,

DRIVER • COVENANT
TRANSPORTJeams, Teams,
Teams, We Need teams for the
long haul. Owner Operators,
Experienced Drivers, Solos,
Teams : aod Graduate
Students. Call 1-888-MORE-
PAY (1-888-667-3729).

HELP WANTED.-Get a weekly
listing of newspaper positions
available in Michigan. To sub-
scribe, send an e-mail to;
M P A f m e -
6ubsci.be@yahoogroups.com.

ALL CASH CANDY ROUTE.
Do you earn up to $800/day?
Your own local candy route.
Includes 30 machines and
Candy. All for $9,995, Call
1-800-998-VEND.

FOR SALE

STAMP OUT ITCHAMACAL-
LITSI Promote healing & hair
gowlh on dogs & cats without
steroids., Use Happy Jack Skin
Balm(TM), itchNoMore(R), and
TonekoteiTM}. At TSC Tractor
Supply.wvw.happyiacidnc.com

WOLFF TANNING BEDS
Affordable, Convenient Tan at
home. Payments from
$25/month. Free color catalog.
Call today 1-800-711-0158

PIONEER POLE BLDGS.
30x40x10 Basic $7290.00,
12x10 Slider 36" Entrance
Door, 12 colors, 2x6 Trusses,
Material and Labor, Free
Quotes, #1 Company in
Michigan 800-292-0679.

HOMEOWNERS WANTED!
Kayak Pools is looking for
demo homesites to display our
New "Maintenance Free"
Kayak Pool. Save thousands
of $$$ with this unique oppor-
tunity. Call Now!!! 1-800-31-
KAYAK Discount Code: 522-
L15)

erly community, is now ac-
cepting applications for an
available spacious 1 bedroom
apartment Elderly is defined
as "62 or older, handicapped
or disabled of any age". Rent
is based on income. For addi
tonal information or applica-
don.pleasecall 989-872-2009
or for Hearing impaired call 1-
800-760-1997. EqualHousing
Opportunity. Lansing Man-
agement Company.

4-8-27-1

Happy 40th
• . • • • , *ilj«/.l i . , p • i;

Payback time!
. 5-8-27-1

MISCELLANEOUS

OWNER OPERATORS UP
TO $1.50 a mile for Tractors
and $1.12 for Straight Trucks.
Sign On Bonus. In-State

ADOPTION....READY FOR Expedited call 888-320-5424.
BABY! Fun-loving stay-at- '
home rnom anjl pilot wish to
adopt. We will fill life with
security, laughter, and love.
Calf Marcia and Kevin toll free:
1-877-741-7217

DRIVER/OTRGalney's got: It
New Home Time. Start up to
37jt. Teams split up to 39^.
Win. 6 mbs. Expt. CDL-A 800-
326-8889

BUSINESS
OPPORTUNITIES

IDEAL GIFTS-BY FRIENDLY
has openings for party plan
advisors. Call about our New
Manager Program. Decor,
Gifts, Toys, Cash, Trips.
Recognition;. 1-800^88-4875,
www.frlendiyhome.com

PLACE YOUR STATEWIDE
AD HERE! $299 buys* a 25-
word classified ad offering over
1,6 million circulation and 4
million readers, Plus your ad
will be placed on Michigan
Press Association's website.
Contact this newspaper for
details. . . - . . • • :
REACH 2 MILLIONMichigan
readers with a 2 x 2 display ad
for only $949 - Contact this
newspaper for details.

1-BEDROOM APART-
MENT in Cass City - kitchen,
dinette, living room, full
bath, large bedroom, 12x16
privacy deck. No smoking!
Call'f)ave or Donna at 872-
4862 for more information.
^ 4-8-27-tf

TWO BEDROOM duplex -
1,200 sq. ft. of living space,
with a 60 sq. ft. back porch
and a 400 sq. ft. attached 2-
car garage for rent. Includes
all appliances including
washer/dryer. Utilities in-
cluded. $625 security de-
posit and $625 first month's
rent needed prior to move-
in. $625 per month. Avail-
able on a 1-year lease. Lo-
cated next to Northwood
Meadows. Call Becky at
989-872-8131. Immediate
occupancy. . ' ' • . ' 4^8-27-1

NICE HOME, Cass City - 2-
3 bedrooms, 1 bath, kitchen,
dining room and living
room. $800Anonth, includes
all heat, electric, water, gar-
bage removal, lawn mainte-
nance. Phone 989-5504171.

4-8-20-2

WE ARE NOW taking ap-
plications for 1 & 2 bedroom
apartments at Northwood
Heights apartments in Cass
City. Rent is based on in-
come. For rental informa-
tion, call 989-872-2369 or
Crest Property Management
at 989-652-9281. Some units
barrier free. . TTY for
hearing or speech impaired.
t-800-649-3777. Equal
Housing Opportunity.

""..'; • 4-4-11-tf

Trip to
Fisher Theatre,

Detroit
October 26,2003

"Mamma Mia"
$80

Send payment to: Nina
Davis, P.O. Box 12, Cass

City, Ml 48726
Payment due by Sept. 15
Ticket includes bus & play

5-8-13-3

HUNTER
CASS dTY GUN CLUB

Sept 4, 5, 6S 2003
Thursday, Sept. 4

6-7 p.m. Registration
7-9:30p.ra Class

Friday, Sept 5
7-ldp.m. Class

Saturday, Sept. 6
8 am to 1 p.m. Class

$5,00 Class Fee .
MUST ATTEND
ALL CLASSES

. For more information
call 872-5495

5-8-20-3

SAET^FRESiron-coridition-

24",0l&0 grain, $750: In-Ebrae
service on all brands. Credit
cards accepted. Call Paul's
Pump Repair, 673-4850 or
800-745-4851 for free analy-
sis. . 8-9-25-tf

Services

Smith
Refrigeration

and

Appliance Repair

All makes and models

Call 872-3092
: 8-3-! J-t

R&R Limousine

WANTED - Big old barn to
move to my property and re-
store. Call Robyn at 989-
673-3765. 5-8-13-3

ATTENTION CLASS of
1993 - Looking for the fol-
lowing classmates for class
reunion Nov. 8, 2003. Ad-
dress or phone number, con-
tact Ron Bouck, 872-1107
anytime. Julie Matthews,
Robin Pringle, Jason Mor-
gan, Andrea Sloan, Devin
Bejamin, Lisa Bejamin,
Bobby Cortimilia, Christy
Hill, Stacey Wright, Ryan
Fox, Quinever Vanlpnant, ,
Bill Spencer, Brenda Trust,
Brent Gier, Estee Hyde, Bill
Johnson, Jennifer Romstead.

5-8-27-1

FREE TO GOOD HOME -
Male black and tan
coonhound, 1-year-old, 872-
2427 or 553-4643, 5-8-27-1

For all your special occasions I
Weddings, Bachelor & Bachelorette Parties, Proms, |

Casino Trips, .Corporate Events, Birthdays,
Anniversaries, and Shopping Trips.

Call us at {989) 658-2332
Available on short notice!

Major Credit Cards accepted/

$25.00 OFF
nirns DC comber 18, 2003

il

SIMPSON HOMES
7:w7 our wchsik

Now Featuring

www.excellioaies.coei'

18 years Experience . . , ' . '
In Home Site Planning,',;.

Preparation & Development
• Offering Turn Key Pricing
• Garage & Porch Packages

'SepticSystems. Driveways. Ponds 4 Culverts
• Custom-Made. Ranch, Cape Cod&
• Basements, Crawlspaces, Poured & Slack

•Cull (989) 372-4502 5800 N.'Van Dyke; Rd.
Toll Free -1-866-372-4502 Cass CityjW_48726

The Evergreen
Township

B.oard will meet
Sept. 18,2003
at 7:30 p.m.
jbistead of
Sept. 11.

5-8-27-2

DAVID ZARTM AN (9B9) W2-2485
LICENSED 4, INSURED BUILDER ; v ;

• Basements & Foundations»Pole Bams, Garages, Additions
All Types ol Cement Work »House Jacking • •

OVER 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE 8-4-25-tf

The
SHARP SHOP

989-635-2319
BtLLpENTQN

1560 Van Dyke Road
Marle,tter Michigan 48453

8-5-2i-tf

•V 11
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CALL 872-2010 TO PLACE AN
Services Services Services Services Services Work Wanted

John's Smalt
Engine Repair
6426.E. Cass City Rd.

Lawnmowers, Riders,
Trimmers, Rototfllers,

Chalnsaws & SnoMhrowers
All Makes & Models

19 Years of Experience
All Work Guaranteed

Hours: M-F 8-5, Sat 9-4
872^866 8.3.5.tf

Thomas Roofing
YOUR TOTAL

ROOFING CONTRACTOR
Serving the area

for 32 years
LICENSED - INSURED

BONDED

(989) 872-2970
Cass City

8-3-25-tf

EXPERT

SERVICE
•Television

•VCR -Antenna
•Satellite

• Appliances

TV • Appliances • Furniture
872-3315

8-5-2 1 -tf

LEE MORGAN
PAINTING

CASS CITY, MFCHZGAN
•INTERIORS
•EXTERIORS

•WOOD GRAINING
•TEXTURING

(989) 872-3840
'_ 8-11-27-tf

Huron,
Tuscola
4 Bay
Counties
Complete Tree Service
Trucking Available
Bob Cat & Back Hoe Service
Top Soil for Sale

989-883-9121
Evenings. Weekends, Emergencies
Sebewaing B83.2683

Kappcn
Tree Service. LLC

Cass City

• Tree Trimming or Removals
", • Stump Grinding

• Brush Mowing /Chipping
• Lot Clearing • Tree Moving

• Experienced Arborists
• Fully Insured

• Equipped Bucket Trucks
Call (989) 673-5313

(800)322-5684
for a FREE ESTIMA TE

R E
Carpet & Upholstery

Cleaning
DonDohn
Cass City .

Phone 872-3471
8-7-10-tf

DaveNye
Builder

• New Construction
• Additions

• Remodeling
•Pole Buildings

• Roofing
• Siding

*State Licensed*

(989) 872-4670
8-6-25-13

Scott Hendrian
Sales/Installation

HENDRIAN'S
FLOOR

COVERING, LLC
Sales & Service

•Carpet 'Inlaid
• Custom Ceramic

• Hardwood

6447 Main Street
Cass City, Ml 48726

(989) 872-8249
SUMMER HOURS:

Mon.-Fri. 9 a.m.-5 p.m.p
Sat 9 a.m.-2 p.m.

After hours by appointment
^___^_ 8-5-21-tf

Heating & Cooling
• Gas & Oil Furnaces
• All Gas Appliances

HEATING
and

COOLING
SPECIALIST

PaulL.
Brown

Owner
State Licensed

24 Hour Emergency
Service

CALL 989-872*2734
8-3-30-tf

Interior & Exterior
Painting

Ross
Kraft
Cass City, Mich.
(989)872-3601

Now accepting
Visa& Mastercard

8-4-8-ff

The HOST. Carpet
-€kaning-System-

The fast, easy way
to clean, protect
and prolong the

life of your carpets

• ,..tbe ttaAing drj
carpet cleana"

Available to rent at:
Hendrian's

6447 Main St., Cass City

(989)872-8249
e-5-2i-tf

PAUL'S PUMP REPAIR -
"Water pump and water tank*

, DAYCARE OPENINGS for
playmates in the morning
that go to afternoon .kinder-
garten. Will provide ride to
and from school. Call 872-
2612; .' : . - ' • : v 12-8-27-6

£ , Card ofThanks"*^

THANK YOU to: relatives
and friends who sent cards,
gifts,- phone calls. To
W.C.T.U. ladies who came

, and surprised me on my 84th .
birthday. God bless you all!

' Ruth Dorman 13-8-27-1

OSENTOS

Help Wanted

WENDY'S KIDS is looking

sales. In-home service.
Credit cards accepted. Call
673-4850 or 800-745-4851
anytime. 8-9-25-tf

ELECTRIC MOTOR and
power tool repair, 8 a.m. to 5
p.m. \yeekdays, 8 aim. to
noon Saturday. John Blair,
1/8 mile west of M-53 on
Sebewaing Road. Phone
269-7909. 8-12-13-tf

Diy Extraction Carpet Cleaning
Deep •Cfeaninj. mi No Drying Tme

DryClnnlng Is A Sinpfe Way To Ctoan
Ct^f Indoor ANtrgmsAoa Protect

' • indoor Alt Quality
•Owl Miles -78%

• Dusl Mite Allergen* -75% .
• Cat Ailerons -ffi%

. -Mold Spores -B5%
Deep Cfesos WittiLess nan One .

teaspoon Of.Vfoler Per Square Fool, TWs
Is Not Enough Moistoe For BtohgtilSi To
Start Growing, ftooomtmiKtod By Luting
Carpet Mmubetunn And Fiber PmOuurs.

Residential & Commercial
fl89) 672-3338 or (800) 4»5-150d

Engine Repair
Certified

Auftorized Dealer of
HondA Power

Equipmenl

• Rotolilleis • Generators
• Waterpnnips • Weed Trimmers
• Self-propelled lawn mowers

All makes & models
repaired

(989) 872-4131
4135 Lamton Rd.
Deford, MI 49729 ,

8-4-1 |.J2j

Robert Bliss
Builder
•Commercial

, •Custom Homes
& Remodeling

Also specializing in:
•Ceramic Tile

•Hardwood Flooring
Licensed & Insured

Call
872-3579

8-5-3 t-tf

Real Estate For Sale

989-872-2248
[l£S8.9-B72,,3g47

board@eenturytel.net

Jean Board, GRI
Realtor Aiiodate

GOT THE WORM?
I can help you get rid of ft!

For all of your computer
questions and repairs
call Erik at 872-4761.

In-home computer services
at reasonable rates.

8.8-20-3

ATTENTION INVESTORS!
Retail storefront plus 2 apart-ll
ments! The possibilities are un-|
limited!! Call today! COM1081

Work Wanted

pefience,~liave feferencesr
989-872-547] 12-8-27-1

THE FAMILY of Audrey
Frankowski would like to
send our deepest thanks and
prayers to the staff at, Hills
and Dales Hospital, Dr. Hall,
Heartland Home^ Care and
nurse Michelle Homakie,
Father Steve Pillion and the
Women's Council for the
wonderful service and meal'
and also everyone who sent
cards, flowers, food, prayers;.
visits, friends, phone calls
and1 any other services for
Audrey Frankowski.

• ' ; ' • " ' 13-8-27-1

C Help Wanted ^

CAREGIVER NEEDED for
adult foster care. No lifting,
part-time, some weekends.
Call 989-872-4079.

11-8-27-2

NEED PART-TIME SALES/
stock clerk - Must be
friendly/presentable person
who will be trained to assist
our customers with old-fash-
ioned full-service. Apply in
person at Buckley's Shoe
Store, downtown Caro.

11-8-27-1

RADIOLOGICTECHNOLO-
GIST (AART or registry eli-
gible)- full- or part-time po-
sition available. Submit re-
sume to: Human Resources, •
P.O. Box 435, Card, MI
48723-0435. H-8-27-1

POSITION OPEN for a Full-
Time Hospital Biller - Must
have experience in billing
requirements for all third
party payers and form UB92.
Experience and knowledge
in, collections is;

esources, P . . BO
87&W3Sr- !

H-8-27-1

cant needs to have excellent
references, enjoy working
with'children, and be de-
pendable, Wendy's Kids has

• a full enrollment arid cannot
hire an individual with chil-

' dren requiring childcare.
Please call Wendy at 872-
8623. 11-8-13-3

CERTIFIED MASSAGE
Therapist to work in a mas-
sage therapist clinic opening
soon in Cass City. Susan,
586-781-4946 11-8-20-2

RN & LPN
Positions available/

Benefits and
Competitive Wages

Send resume to:
Carp Community Hospital
Attn: Human Resources

P.O.Box71,Caro, MI 48723
(989)673-3141

11-7-10-tf

AVON! CAREER or pocket
money, you decide! Up to
50% commission! Free kit
with $10 registration. 866-
484-9741 (ind/rep)

11-8-13-4

EoNEER

1,000 JOBS AVAILABLE
Join the Michigan Sugar Seasonal
Employee team and earn the extra

money you deserve:

Locations throughout Michigan's
Thumb

Wages starting at $8.5,0 per hour

Applications are being accepted at all
locations. Call

1-877-41SUGAR
to learn how to apply.

Michigan Sugar Company is an equal
>•" opportunity employer. •;-: r -•''
n>

.Ol

REALTY

Sebewaing •
989-883^2248

Casevllle .

Bad Axe
19-269-697.

I CawCHy 96M724377
I Caro... ....96M7W777

No*Lapeer"!Il«07»7777,
E-mail: osentosk@avcl.het

OSENTOSKI
REALTY AND AUCTIONEERING

www.reaiflitaie-fnls.com
www.Mlchlgiri'Propertiet.eom

www.Mlchiflan.MLS.com
www.MlchlginAereige.com

www.MURealEitate.com
www.MldMlcfttganMLS.coni

www.ThumbHomes.com
www.ThumbMLS.com

www.realestate-mlt.com
ttui m»y also vim our auctiont tt:

Everything Kelly & Co. Realty touches turns to SOLD!!

ImmedUte Possession! 50s style brick, 1 1/2 story home on
double lot arid matching garage. This home features 2 large
bedrooms, living room with fireplace, country kitchen and full
basement, Freshly painted and\new floor covering • ready to
move in. This home has room for 3rd .bedroom; on 2nd floor
and plenty of room for family to grow, TCC1396 .

CUTEPOIJRBEDROOMHOME! hOwendaleojicttta
deeplot. Full basement: Priced to sell at $49,900!! Come
and see today!!! T0648 ' ___

A Clean Dream! Wake up to 'this 1,368 sq. ft; 3 bedroom, 1
baihroom. With classic hadtvood floors, dining room leads way
to summer 18'xS* deck, 1.5 acres of lawn and a 24'x40' pole
buildling. Home offers plenty of^torage and a full basemettt.
Call Marty O. for a tour of this ready to love in home. CC-49S

QUICK! A lot of house without a big price tag, 3 bedrooms; 1.5
baths, 1,300+ sq. ft., 1st floor laundry. Home needs some TLC,

j so bring a brush and a ladder. Call Marty O, for the tour of your |
I new investment. CCT-306 _j

•Jnsf Pack!!!
•1,100 sq.ft.
• 3 Bedrooms/1 ilath
•Interior Completely
Redone • '

• 1st. .Floor Laundry
• MI Basement
•Stove/Rfi&ig./W/D
•CCT-302

[Close to Cass City Schools - This is a rhust see
home. Living flows from front of house to back-
yard. Including 2 picture windows. Nice, den/
family room. $99,900. TCC13 67

40 Wooded Acres - Hunting, Investment, Home! 3 bed-
rooms, 2 baths, complete privacy. Pond, sprinkler system,
A/C. House in rented to help make the payments. $ 195,000. |
F722 • • . ' • • ' ' '; . • -

*m-

if

Hidden Treasure! One story, 3 bedroom, 13/4 bath, l,434sq. |
A. Each room is very spacious and has a 1st floor laundry. Full j
basement, 2 car attached garage, All the amenities you need.

On the Ouiakini of Town! 3 bedroom ranch home.. Offers hardwood
floors in all the bedrooms. Full basement is high and dry and could be
finished off very easily. Roof and furnace and windows are all updated.
2 tat detached garage is finished and heatable. Has a double lot. Nice
yard, close to the park. Call for a personal showing. CCT-308

Right Place! Only if you want 3 bedrooms, dining room
I with deck located off the back, 1 car attached garage, on
I city, lot More features not mentioned. We are offering |
tours. GiveMarty a call. CCT-312

Almost Lakefront! Beautiful lakeview home on
100'x350' landscaped lot with a 100' sandy beach
across the toad. 2 to 3 large bedrooms, fireplace and 2
1/2 bams. Home is in move in condition. Lipge deck,
front porch, hip roof barn; with workshop off the back,
Price/ediiced to$229>90QV WAF1S6

Now Booking Fall/Winter and 2004 Auctions
-w

It

Nice! 3 bedroomj 2 1/2 bath home on 10 acres
with a pole bam, heated workshop. Many up-
dates. Jacuzzi, $179,900. Owner will split-house
and 3 acres for $150,000. On paved road, F721

"WH

0a.
LISTINGS WANTED - We have buyers waiting for property.

Lola 0«ti(o»hl
Sales Associate

872-3942

Barb Osentotkl
Associate Broker

672-7777

Le» LaFive
Sales Associate

665-2295

Roger Pohlod
Sales Associate

'2-2747

Tavis Oientoskl
Sales Associate
989-551-2010

David Osentoskl
Associate Broker
No* Booking Auctions
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"Locks of Love"

Teen shears off
locks for children

by Tom Montgomery
Editor

Kristi Fluegge was admit-
tedly nervous as she ap-
proached a chair at the Sal's
Country Clipper hairstyling

before

special
(above), and after (below) her I* &/win a
haircut. ncurmg

slated
The Sanilac County Plan-

ning Commission will hold
a public hearing Wednesday,
Sept. 10, at 6 p.m. at the Sa-
nilac County Career Center,
located at 175 E. Aitken Rd.,
Peck.
The purpose of the hearing

will be to receive comments
on the revised Goals, Objec-
tives and Strategies and
Land Use Alternative Analy-
sis. Both items can be found
on the Sanilac County Plan-
ning Commission's website
for review prior to the hear-
ing at
www.sanilaccounty.net.
For more information, con-

tact Richard Cannon, chair-
person of the Sanilac County
Planning Commission, at
(810)359-2566.

Iltfle Caesary RzzalPlzza!'
Mot-n-Re&dyt

Large
Pepperoni Pizza

$eoo
only %*
(Pitts ta*, ho Htnit)

NOW ALL DAY
EVERY DAY AT

ALL LOCATIONS!
6409 Main St. • Caseville... ......856-2242

710 North Van Dyke • Bad Axe...... 269-9733 135 South Huron • Harbor Beach..,
109 Park Dr. • Caro 673-4445 27 North Caseville Rd. • Pigeon,.."..
4518 Leach St. • Cass City 872-4884 945 West Oak* Vassar

479-3222
453-2722

,,,...823-8488

salon near Deford Friday
morning. After all, this was
the 17-year-old's first real
haircut.
Still, she kept smiling, even

when stylist Sally Zimba
carefully sheared off about
10 inches of the Cass City
teen's long locks.

~~Tlie~clecision to cut~HeTlia1r~
was an especially personal
one for Fluegge, who went
through with it in memory
of Alison Emmert, another
Cass City teen who suc-
cumbed to cancer. Fluegge
is donating her hair to Locks
of Love, a not-for-profit or-
ganization that provides hair-
pieces to disadvantaged
children under the age of 18
with medical hair loss.

"Last year - almost a year
ago now - my friend died of
cancer, and she had really
long hair," said Fluegge,
daughter of Ruth and Rich
Fluegge. "My hair's long
enough, so I thought it
would be a good cause. I
think it's a really good thing.
"I wanted to do it a year ago

for her birthday," she added,
"but my mom wanted me to
wait until after I got my se-
nior pictures."
Fluegge hopes her decision

will help spread the word
about Locks of Love, which
provides the custom-fitted
hairpieces free of charge or

on a sliding scale to children
whose families meet certain
guidelines.
Aside from donors, 80 per-

cent of whom are children,
the organization relies on
volunteers who staff the
group's Lake Worth, Fla., of-
fice,'and a manufacturer that
hand-assembles each piece,
requiring about 4 months.

The organization, estab-
lished in 1997, has helped
more than 1,000 children
since its first year of opera-
tion.

Although Fluegge, a Cass
City High School senior, has
always had long hair, she
hasn't decided whether she
will keep it short or not in
the future.
"I don't think I've ever had

it cut short, really. I've just
trimmed it, (but) it's hard
work keeping it (long)," she
said. "I might grow it back.
It depends. I might like it
short."

Editor's note; More infor-
mation about the Locks of
Love organization is avail-
able by calling toll-free 1-
888-896-1588, or by visit-
ing the website,
www.locksoflove.org.

Editor Tom Montgomery
can be reached by calling
(989) 872-2010 or by e-mail:
tom@ccchronlcle.net.

Citizen questions
new pomotion tax
Continued from page one.

to debt reduction.
Village officials pointed out

that the number of mills they
can levy is limited by law,
and that the levy is subject
to the Headlee Amendment,
which limits the amount of
tax revenue a governmental
unit can collect.

The bottom line, council
members said, is that rev-
enues have not kept up with
growing expenses. The al-
ternative, council President
Les Karr noted, is to reduce
services that residents have
come to expect.

Village Manager Frank
Sheridan pointed out that
money generated by the
summer promotion tax must
be used for promotional ac-
tivities only, but the new
source of funding has al-

lowed the village to free up
some general fund monies
that previously paid for pro-
motion.
For example, he said, a por-

tion of the summer promo-
tion tax revenues, estimated
at about $45,000 this year,
was used to pay for police
and DEW expenses related to
the July 4 Festival. The

Erla's Food Center

Family Package

Fresh
Pork Steak

Erla's Food Center
wishes you a

Safe & Happy Holiday
Hours for Labor Day:

7a.m.-5 p.m. >

%ATCHFOROUR
HUGEROUNDY'S
CAN GOODS SALE

Coming Soon!

Family Package

Marinated

Chicken
Wings

Assorted Varieties

Mountain Dew or
Sierra Mist Products

12 pack 12 oz. cans • plus deposit

Summer's Treat

Red or Green
Grapes

4/$
STORE rfQURS:

Mon.-Sat.
7a,m.-8p.im*

Sunday
10a,m.-5p.m,

Assorted Varieties

Lay's
Potato Chips

11.5-12 oz.pkg.

BUYONEGETONE

FOOD CENTER

• IN CASS CITY -Phone: 879-2191 ~

We Gladly
AccaplWICand
Food Stamps and

BitdjeCards

Inslait Lottery
Available

Abo LOTTO

tising for the village pool and
a local funding match for a
grant application for the
Nestles building.
In other business during the

brief meeting, the council
agreed with Sheridan's rec-
ommendation to consider
contracting with South Cen-
tral Michigan Construction
Code Inspection of Caro for
zoning administration ser-
vices.

The company would fill a
need left by the resignation
of Assistant Zoning Admin-
istrator Aaron LaPonsie, who
worked part-time for the vil-
lage.
Sheridan said other munici-

palities that use the
company's services report
they are satisfied, and that
this option would provide
some consistency in zoning
administration as well as
code enforcement.

Board
$2,500 per year raise bring-
ing his salary to $68,010 per
year.
Jim Turner was named del-

egate to the Michigan Asso-
ciation of School Boards del-
egate assembly meeting
Thursday, Nov. 6, in Detroit.

A move to increase the
health benefits of teacher as-
sistants was tabled to get
more information and a com-
parison with the payment at
other schools for this peer
group.

The proposed package
would'have the school pay-
ing $335 yearly for health
benefits, significantly more
than they receive now.

Chronicle Liners
Work Like Magic!

Cass City Chronicle
Phone 872-2010

GOING, GOING.. .Sally Zimba shears about 10 inches off

of Kristi Fluegge's long locks at her Deford area salon Fri-

day morning. Fluegge is donating the hair to Locks of Love.

Chrysler^ Dodge ~- Jeep
(M-81) Downtown Cass City

989-872-2184 •Toll Free 1-888-ANY-DODGE

2004 CHRYSLER CROSSFIRE
I In Stock's, Ready tor Delivery

2003 Jeep Grand Cherokee Limited 4WD
Heated Leather. V8, Chrome Wheels, Loaded!

Moon Roof, Trailer Tow MSRP 139,655
Our Price $30,495

Heated Leather.' Sunroof, 4 wheel ABS, side airbegs,
trailer tow. chrorne wheels MSRP (30.870

Our Price $26,495

PRE-OWNED VEHICLES IN CASS CITY Buy For Only.
2001 Dodge Grand Caravan Sport - V-6, auto, air, cruise, tilt, 7 pass.; PW, PL .*!''?«
2001 Chevy Maltbu - 4 dr., auto, air, tow miles, cruise; flit, PW, PL »?!'!«!
2002 Chrysler Sebring-4 dr., V-6, auto, air, cruise, tilt, PW, PL..:.....; :.Hj'S!£
2000 Grand Caravan - 7 pass., V-6, auto, air, cruise, tilt,: pW, PL .; fJl'22
2001 Chrysler 300M - 4 dr., moon roof, leather, loaded ...|™'™2
1999 Dodge Quad Cab 4x4 Short Box SLT - V-8, auto, air, cruise, tilt, PW, PL .-...»....? Jf'**ii
2001 Ford Escape 4x4 - 4 door, auto, V-6, air, cruise, tilt, PW, PL...;. ....................|1*'«5
2000 Grand Caravan Sport - Quad seat, rear atr/heat, V-6, auto, loaded............-......,.*11'995

Ail Ch(v«lef Pra Ownad Certified Cars Include An 8 Yiv 80.000 Mile Warranty

TWO GREAT PRODUCT LINES TO CHOOSE FROM. ONE NAME YOU CAN TRUST

rtis
989-673-2171

Chevy - Olds - Cadillac

OPEN UNTIL 8 P.M. MON. & THURS,;
T, W, F 8-6, SAT, 9-3

SERVICE; HOU RS; M-F 8-5; SAT. 9^

2KB CHEVROLET IWPflW
Power seats, custom alum,

wheeto. kaytos entry. CD player.

SPECIALS LEASE SPECIALS
MSflP 2JOS.OO
QMS 20,331.20
Chev,febale
Chev,Loy.
Bonus -500.00
Difver Education
Discount __i750,00

10,867 We* PerYttr
2fePerMile.Ovef

OH LEASE FORONUf

+lax, i«e 4 lie. lees

2U03 CHEVROLET BLAZER
Power windows, locks, tilt 4 outoe,

tfCD player.

MSRP 23̂ 70.00
CMS JO.S7.Sfl
Ciw.Rebale-3,000.00
Chev.Loy. • 1,000,00
Bonus . -1,000.00

12,000 Mite Per
Year .-•

20» Per Wiener
QHLEASEFOIUW

'̂15,377,50
;+iax,tille
* DC, fees -

2003 CHEVROLET TRMiBLAZEB

4 WO, Sway power seat, CD player, W.L. tires.
BUT SPECIALS LEAg| SPECIALS

MSflP .33^00
QMS. '29,51151
Chav.debate' •S.OOMQ

. Lay. -iflOO-Oq
Bonus" . • I O . O O

3Y«arle«se

20tPerMi(eOvef
ORLEASlFOfHW

+ to, tile
tide ffc few, BftdrdundaWi)

s«, deposit firwiulreil

2003 CADILLAC SEDAN DEVILLE
Comfort & convenlefwe package,

4.6NOfttwtar,V-8.
BUY SPECIALS LEftSE SPECIALS

MSflP 4W»»
QMS «,984.M
Cad.fletate -1,00400
CvJ.Loy. - t̂tOO.00

3Y«arLease

Bonus

m *34,484.90
'.tlax, lite

uc. dopBtllfrK|iilwt i

7003 SILVERADO
1500

EXT. CAB 4X4

Short wheel base, 5.3LV-8^
auto.; bedliner, air, cruise control,

tilt wheel, chrome wheels,
.all-terrain tires.$23,989.66
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